Oshawa Fire Department Collection

Donated by the Oshawa Fire Department

2019



TransCanada Pipeline Oshawa Arena Fire Explosion

Fire truck in parade

Personnel in front of fire station

Table of Contents

Basic Information about Collection2
Brief History of the Fire Department2
Books and Scrapbooks
Photographs3
Slides
Negatives4
Photographs and Proofs14
Newspapers
Files
Annual Reports
OFD Personnel Records and Dept. Histories56
By-Laws
Provincial Legislation56
Awards
Publications and Releases
Programmes
Correspondence
Fire Investigations
Documents
Ephemera

Basic Information about Collection

Accession Number: A019.2

Dates of Materials: 1860 to 2000

Size: Ongoing

Creator: Accumulated by the Oshawa Fire Department. Individual creators are noted in record files.

Acquisition Information: Donated by the Oshawa Fire Department in 2019.

Custodial History: Collection was originally held by the Oshawa Fire Department as a part of the Department's organizational holdings before being transferred to the Oshawa Museum and Archives.

Languages: Collection materials are in English.

Repository: Oshawa Museum, Oshawa, Ontario.

Processed by: Christine Green, 2019; Kes Murray & Savannah Sewell, 2022; Kes Murray, 2023.

Conservation notes: Avoid use of originals if there is an electronic copy as some items are fragile, or damaged.

Access: Some items contain personal information, or may be disturbing for some people. Access is governed by the Archivist.

Brief History of the Fire Department

Oshawa fire services started on February 4, 1856, as a volunteer department under Chief Engineer Mr. P. Thornton by order of By-law 33. The first piece of firefighting equipment was an old onehanded operated pumper cart. On July 20, 1868, the Oshawa Fire Department was incorporated as a full-time department by By-law 142. The first full time Chief was Patrick Thornton. He was responsible for 50 men with the Fire Company and a further 15 men with the Hook and Ladder Company, plus one engine, some ladders and numerous hose lines.

Before the waterworks system of hydrants, water for fighting fires was supplied from domestic wells or underground tanks. The largest storage tank was built of concrete and was located beneath the Town Hall at the southwest corner of Richmond and Simcoe Streets (the Town Hall also served as the Fire Station and Police Station). Other tanks were built of cedar logs and were placed at several suitable locations in the downtown area. The tanks were usually filled by rain water from roofs and ditches, but if necessary, water had to be hauled in to maintain a suitable level.

On January 1, 1926, Chief Angus Cameron received the first four permanent full-time firefighters. By 1970, the total staff complement was 159. It was under Chief Stacey's term in 1970 that the Oshawa Fire Department appointed its first Training Officer, Wm. Tweedie. 1973 saw the end of an era in the Fire Service when the Oshawa Civic Ambulance Service, operated by the Department since 1953, was transferred to the Province. By 1981, all four existing fire halls were relocated to their present locations to facilitate faster response times and more effective coverage. In 1982 under Chief Forsythe, Oshawa became the first fire department in Canada to implement a computer aided dispatch system to improve vehicle response.

Books and Scrapbooks

A019.2.1: Grey hardcover book with lined paper inside. Notes inside are the minutes of the executive committee starting February 4, 1932 and ending June 8, 1939

A019.2.2: Black soft cover book with lined paper inside. Notes inside are minutes of the Provincial Federation of Ontario Fire Fighters Branch no. 31 starting December 2, 1926 and ending June 10, 1930

A019.2.3: Green hard cover book with "minute book" printed on the front. Inside is a record of membership

A019.2.4: Grey hardcover book containing minutes from March 3, 1944 to November 22, 1946

A019.2.5: Green hardcover book containing Department personnel records including sick days, leave, promotions, demotions, retirements, etc.

A019.2.6: Black and red hardcover book containing minutes of the Provincial Federation of Ontario Fire Fighters Branch no. 31 starting October 1930 and ending November 7, 1935

A019.2.7: Black and red hardcover book containing a hand written account of the history of the Oshawa Fire Department

A019.2.8: Red covered flexible scrapbook of newspaper articles pertaining to the Oshawa Fire Department. Has individual <u>finding aid</u>.

A019.2.16: Scrapbook entitled "Pictures 1976" containing images and descriptions of fires including responding personnel, location, date, and cause. There are also photos of outreach/public relations events. Contained within a green 1" d-ring binder. Has been <u>scanned</u>.

Photographs

Slides

A019.2.9: Slides from Box 1. Presentation Titled NFPA Arson I Fire Fighter Responsibility in Detection. Copyright 1979 to the NFPA. Technical Director Robert E. Carter (Chief Fire and Arson Investigation Specialist, NFPA)

A019.2.10: Slides from Box 2. Includes various images related to the Oshawa Fire Department.

A019.2.11: Slides from Box 3. Includes various images related to the Oshawa Fire Department.

A019.2.12: Slides from Box 4. Includes various images related to the Oshawa Fire Department.

A019.2.13: Slides from Box 8. Presentation by Pinwheel within their Training Aids series titled "Part 1 the A, B & C of Fire Extinguishers". Copyright 1980 to Pinwheel Productions.

A019.2.14: Slides from Box 9. Presentation by the Oshawa Fire Department titled "School Fire Safety"

A019.2.15: Various loose slides. Includes various images related to the Oshawa Fire Department

A019.2.1415: Various loose slides. Includes fire inspections, presentation slides, training images, Fire seminar 1988, and other candids.

Negatives

A019.2.1002: Binder of photograph negatives. Includes: ambulance, 75 Athol St. E & 641 Balmoral Oct. 13 1991, 169 Bloor St. & 105 Celina St. Aug 1991, 94 Bruce St., Oshawa Airport, 383 Chehure, Cooper-Smith Jan 1988, 49 Elgin St. Oct 31 1990, Fire Safety Seminar 1990, Fox St. Truck fire & apartment fire March 1992, Fire Prevention Oct 1982, #3 New Fire Hall Sept 1975, 66 Park Rd. S. & 1590 Stevenson Rd. N. Sept 1992, Oshawa Fire Department personnel 1920s-1930s, Oshawa Centre April 1993, Oshawa Centre & Car (Ritson & Olive) Mar/April 1993, Oshawa Gulf Club, 33 Simcoe St. N. Jan 1989, 391 Manwood, 53 Taunton Rd. Dec. 1989, and multiple unknowns.

A019.2.1057: Portrait of unknown staff.

A019.2.1058: Unknown staff.

A019.2.1059: Unknown staff.

A019.2.1060: Unknown staff.

A019.2.1061: Unknown group.

A019.2.1062: Group negative. Ray Hobbs sitting on right side in uniform.

A019.2.1063: Negative of a fire hose demonstration?

A019.2.1064: Negative of a fire hose demonstration?

A019.2.1065: Negative of fire drill at a school?

A019.2.1066: Negative of firemen sliding down a fire pole in a fire station.

A019.2.1067: Negative of single beds, in a fire station?

A019.2.1068: Negative of five men seated at a table playing cards.

A019.2.1069: Negative of five men seated at a table playing cards.

A019.2.1070: Negative of a fire fighter on top of an extended ladder spraying a hose.

A019.2.1071: Negative of a group posed in front of a police department sign. Chief Wes Elliot in middle row, fourth from right. Ray Hobbs in middle row, third from right.

A019.2.1072: Negative of fire fighters spraying a hose into a metal structure. Ontario Shore Gas fire (Albert St.) April 18/52.

A019.2.1073: Negative of a photograph on a wall of the opening of something Dec 18/51.

A019.2.1074: Negative of a photograph on a wall of Chiefs Wes Elliot and H. R. Hobbs.

A019.2.1075: Negative of a photograph on a wall of the Ont. Shore Gas fire? April 13 1952. Same fire as A019.2.1072.

A019.2.1076: Negative of a photograph on a wall of the Oshawa Fire Department 1943 posed in front of a Police Department sign. Same photograph A019.2.1066.

A019.2.1077: Negative of a photograph on a wall of Chief Wes Elliot and Michael Starr. Opening of a fire station Dec 18/51.

A019.2.1078: Negative of a photograph on a wall of four children in front of a firetruck.

A019.2.1079: Negative of inside a fire station, desks with electronics.

A019.2.1080: Colour negative of inside a fire station, desks with electronics.

A019.2.1081: Negative of a photograph on a wall of a fire September 2 1958.

A019.2.1082: Negative of a photograph on a wall of a firetruck parked in front of a fire station.

A019.2.1083: Negative of three photographs of fire truck No. 6.

A019.2.1084: Negative of six men seated at a table. Man third from left is Chief Wes Elliot.

A019.2.1085: Negative of six men seated at a table. Man third from left is Chief Wes Elliot.

A019.2.1086: Negative of eight men seated at a table. Man fourth from left is Chief Wes Elliot. End of row, on left side, is Ray Hobbs.

A019.2.1087: Negative of six men and one child standing on front of a firetruck.

A019.2.1088: Negative of a fire at a medical building.

A019.2.1089: Negative of seven men in front of a firetruck. One man is seated in the firetruck.

A019.2.1090: Negative of seven men in front of a firetruck. One man is seated in the firetruck.

A019.2.1091: Negative of ten men seated on a firetruck. One man is seated in the firetruck. Man seated on the left side in Chief Wes Elliot.

A019.2.1092: Negative of four fire fighters seated beside an open door.

A019.2.1093: Portrait of unknown staff.

A019.2.1094: Negative of a fire with a firetruck and an extended ladder spraying water.

A019.2.1095: Negative of three men standing in front of a truck. Man on left is Chief Wes Elliot.

A019.2.1096: Negative of two individuals standing beside a chalkboard sign. Sign reads: "Specials, Fresh Gas 35? & 40? Licensed Mechanic".

A019.2.1097: Negative of a fire at a stadium. Negative is badly damaged.

A019.2.1098: Negative of a fire at a stadium.

A019.2.1099: Negative of a fire at a stadium

A019.2.1100: Negative of a fire at a building. Fire fighter in front has Ajax on the back of their jacket.

A019.2.1101: Negative of a church and a fire truck with their ladder extended.

A019.2.1102: Negative of a fire at a building.

A019.2.1103: Negative of a fire at a building. Two silhouettes of fire fighters on the right.

A019.2.1104: Negative of a fire downtown Oshawa? Can see sign for Globe Café.

A019.2.1105: Negative of a group of fire fighters posing. Written above: "Rough Proof only". Ray Hobbs pictured third from right, front row.

A019.2.1106: Negative of two fire fighters.

A019.2.1107: Negative of a fire fighter holding the hand of an individual, presumably to help them.

A019.2.1108: Negative of the aftermath of a fire, close-up of stairs.

A019.2.1109: Negative of a firetruck with their ladder extended, in front of a fire station. Maybe chief Cameron standing on top of firetruck.

A019.2.1110: Negative of a fire downtown Oshawa? Can see sign for Globe Café and sign for Tip Top Tailors is in foreground. Different angle of A019.2.1104.

A019.2.1111: Negative of a fire with four silhouettes of fire fighters.

A019.2.1112: Negative of five photographs of the aftermath of a fire at a house.

A019.2.1113: Negative reel of three photographs of a vehicle fire.

A019.2.1114: Negative reel of three photographs of fire chief for a day. Chief Hobbs with a child seated in a firetruck holding a bicycle.

A019.2.1117: Negative of two individuals putting a stretcher into the back of an ambulance.

A019.2.1118: Negative of four individuals posing behind a firetruck.

A019.2.1119: Negative of two individuals putting a stretcher into the back of an ambulance.

A019.2.1120: Negative of two ambulance with two individuals standing beside each ambulance, four in total.

A019.2.1121: Negative of five individuals standing outside a door. Bowmanville Fire September 21, 1955.

A019.2.1122: Negative portrait of a man. Bowmanville Fire September 21, 1955.

A019.2.1123: Negative portrait of a man. Bowmanville Fire September 21, 1955. Same individuals as A019.2.1122.

A019.2.1124: Negative of five individuals standing. Two of the individuals are wearing Salvation Army hats, and two other individuals are wearing Chief OFD helmets. Bowmanville Fire September 21, 1955.

A019.2.1125: Negative of fire fighters battling the fire. Photograph is hard to see due to the smoke from the fire. Bowmanville Fire September 21, 1955

A019.2.1126: Negative of a fire fighter climbing a ladder. Bowmanville Fire September 21, 1955

A019.2.1127: Negative of fire fighters battling the fire. Bowmanville Fire September 21, 1955

A019.2.1128: Negative of people looking at something. Bowmanville Fire September 21, 1955

A019.2.1129: Negative of Bowmanville High School Fire October 1974.

A019.2.1130: Negative reel of two photographs of Bowmanville High School Fire October 1974.

A019.2.1131: Negative of a Dalmatian and a fire fighter seated in the driver's seat of a firetruck.

A019.2.1132: Negative of explosion and fire at King St. E. July 2, 1987?

A019.2.1133: Negative of explosion and fire at King St. E. July 2, 1987?

A019.2.1134: Negative of explosion and fire at King St. E. July 2, 1987?

A019.2.1135: Negative of explosion and fire at King St. E. July 2, 1987?

A019.2.1136: Negative of explosion and fire at King St. E. July 2, 1987?

A019.2.1137: Negative of fire April 15, 1958. Family photograph?

A019.2.1138: Negative of fire April 15, 1958. Family photograph?

A019.2.1139: Negative of a man sitting at a desk. October 1955.

A019.2.1140: Negative aerial view looking down from an extended firetruck ladder. Two individuals are standing at the bottom of the ladder. October 1955.

A019.2.1141: Negative of an extended firetruck ladder with two fire fighters climbing the ladder. October 1955.

A019.2.1142: Negative of two individuals standing in front of anatomical posters. March 12 1958.

A019.2.1143: Negative of four individuals. One is holding an object. December 4 1958. Ray Hobbs pictured, second from left.

A019.2.1144: Negative of two fire fighters and two children. December 4 1958.

A019.2.1145: Negative of a fire fighter and two children in a Whitby Township No. 2 firetruck. December 4 1958.

A019.2.1146: Negative of Ray Hobbs posing with an individual. Both are wearing helmets.

A019.2.1147: Negative of Ray Hobbs posing with an individual. Both are wearing helmets.

A019.2.1148: Negative of Fire fighters Association Christmas Hampers December 22, 1957.

A019.2.1149: Negative of Fire fighters Association Christmas Hampers December 22, 1957.

A019.2.1150: Negative of fire fighter presenting to a class. October 4 1957.

A019.2.1151: Negative of a store window display. October 4 1957.

A019.2.1152: Negative of recruits October 14 1957. Ray Hobbs pictured on front row, fourth from right.

A019.2.1153: Negative of recruits October 14 1957.

A019.2.1154: Negative of recruits on a firetruck. 1955.

A019.2.1155: Negative of recruits. 1955.

A019.2.1156: Negative of recruits on a firetruck. 1955.

A019.2.1157: Negative of recruits. 1955.

A019.2.1158: Negative of a De Nure Bus Lines bus filled with children with five adults standing beside the bus. Four of the adults are wearing fezzes with "Rameses" on the fez. 1955.

A019.2.1159: Negative of a De Nure Bus Lines bus filled with children with three adults standing beside the bus. Three adults are wearing fezzes with "Rameses" on the fez. 1955.

A019.2.1160: Negative reel of three photographs of General Motors Main Office February 1990.

A019.2.1161: Negative reel of three photographs of General Motors Main Office February 1990.

A019.2.1162: Negative reel of two photographs of General Motors Main Office February 1990.

A019.2.1163: Negative reel of three photographs of General Motors Main Office February 1990.

A019.2.1164: Negative reel of three photographs of General Motors Main Office February 1990.

A019.2.1165: Negative reel of three photographs of General Motors Main Office February 1990.

A019.2.1167: Negative of Civic League Champs Fire Department Team March 6 1958. . Ray Hobbs in middle row, third in.

A019.2.1168: Negative of Civic League Champs Fire Department Team March 6 1958. Ray Hobbs in middle row, third in.

A019.2.1169: Negative of King St. Block Fire April 23.

A019.2.1170: Negative of King St. Block Fire April 23.

A019.2.1171: Negative of King St. Block Fire April 23.

A019.2.1172: Negative of King St. Block Fire April 23.

A019.2.1173: Negative of King St. Block Fire April 23.

A019.2.1174: Negative of King St. Block Fire April 23.

A019.2.1175: Negative of King St. Block Fire April 23.

A019.2.1176: Negative of King St. Block Fire and Karn's Pharmacy. April 23.

A019.2.1177: Negative of King St. Block Fire April 23.

A019.2.1178: Negative of King St. Block Fire April 23.

A019.2.1179: Negative of King St. Block Fire April 23.

A019.2.1180: Negative of King St. Block Fire and Karn's Pharmacy. April 23.

A019.2.1185: Negative of firetrucks on site of a fire.

A019.2.1186: Negative of opening of Fire Station No. 1 October 1981.

A019.2.1187: Negative of opening of Fire Station No. 1 October 1981. A019.2.1188: Negative of opening of Fire Station No. 1 October 1981. A019.2.1189: Negative of opening of Fire Station No. 1 October 1981. A019.2.1190: Negative of opening of Fire Station No. 1 October 1981. A019.2.1191: Negative of opening of Fire Station No. 1 October 1981. A019.2.1192: Negative of opening of Fire Station No. 1 October 1981. A019.2.1193: Negative of the opening of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1194: Negative of the opening of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1195: Negative of the opening of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1196: Negative of the opening of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1197: Negative of the opening of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1198: Negative of the opening of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1199: Negative of the opening of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1200: Negative of the opening of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1201: Negative of the opening of Fire Hall No. 3. **A019.2.1202:** Negative of the opening of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1203: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1204: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1205: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1206: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1207: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1208: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1209: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1210: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1211: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1212: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1213: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1214: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3. A019.2.1215: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1216: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3. **A019.2.1217:** Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1218: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1219: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1220: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1221: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1222: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1223: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1224: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1225: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1226: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1227: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1228: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1229: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1230: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1231: Colour negative of opening day of Fire Hall No. 3.

A019.2.1232: Negative of two individuals inside the driver and passenger seat of a Civic Ambulance Service ambulance, August 16, 1957. Oshawa Fire Department Display.

A019.2.1233: Negative of O.F.D. Emergency vehicle with fire fighter equipment displayed beside the vehicle. Oshawa Fire Department Display, August 16, 1957.

A019.2.1234: Negative of Oshawa Missionary College water tower with a firetruck parked in front of the water tower.

A019.2.1235: Negative reel of three photographs of fire at People's Clothing Store 1975.

A019.2.1236: Negative reel of three photographs of fire at People's Clothing Store 1975.

A019.2.1237: Negative reel of three photographs of fire at People's Clothing Store 1975.

A019.2.1238: Negative reel of two photographs of fire at People's Clothing Store 1975.

A019.2.1239: Negative reel of three photographs of fire at People's Clothing Store 1975.

A019.2.1240: Negative reel of two photographs of fire at People's Clothing Store 1975.

A019.2.1241: Negative reel of three photographs of fire at People's Clothing Store 1975.

A019.2.1244: Negative of Townsend Fire November 22, 1955.

A019.2.1245: Negative of Townsend Fire November 22, 1955.

A019.2.1246: Negative of Townsend Fire November 22, 1955.

A019.2.1247: Negative of Townsend Fire November 22, 1955.

A019.2.1249: Colour negative reel of two photographs of people skating at a skating rink with Santa Claus present.

A019.2.1250: Colour negative reel of four photographs of a toy drive. A Dalmatian is present.

A019.2.1251: Colour negative of an unknown event.

A019.2.1252: Colour negative reel of four photographs of an unknown event.

A019.2.1253: Colour negative reel of four photographs of an unknown event.

A019.2.1254: Colour negative reel of four photographs of an unknown event.

A019.2.1255: Colour negative reel of four photographs of an unknown event.

A019.2.1257: Negative reel of five photographs of a training with firetruck No. 2.

A019.2.1258: Negative reel of two photographs of emergency vehicle No. 8.

A019.2.1268: Negative portraits of unknown staff.

A019.2.1269: Negative portraits of unknown staff.

A019.2.1268: Negative portraits of unknown staff.

A019.2.1269: Negative portraits of unknown staff. Third on right is Ron Templar.

A019.2.1270: Negative portraits of unknown staff.

A019.2.1271: Negative portraits of unknown staff.

A019.2.1272: Negative portraits of unknown staff.

A019.2.1273: Negative portraits of unknown staff.

A019.2.1274: Negative portraits of P. Knight.

A019.2.1275: Negative portraits an unknown staff. One on the left is Chief Gary Hooper.

A019.2.1276: Negative portraits Chief Gary Hooper.

A019.2.1277: Negative portrait an unknown staff. Two on the right are P. Knight.

A019.2.1278: Negatives of Ray Abbott.

A019.2.1279: Negatives of Bob Amey.

A019.2.1280: Negatives of S. Balas.

A019.2.1283: Negative of B. Batten.

A019.2.1284: Negative of Beausoliel.

A019.2.1285: Negative of F. Boyden.

A019.2.1286: Negative of D. Bradley.

A019.2.1287: Negative of D. Bradley.

A019.2.1288: Negative of Bob Brown.

A019.2.1292: Negatives of J. Chaczewski.

A019.2.1293: Negative of D. Charuk.

A019.2.1295: Negative of Captain A. Claus.

A019.2.1297: Negative of Captain Cory.

A019.2.1298: Negative of K. Courtney.

A019.2.1300: Negative of Captain Crawford.

A019.2.1301: Negative of Platoon Chief J. Crawford.

A019.2.1303: Negative of B. Delves.

A019.2.1304: Negative of Captain Elmhurst.

A019.2.1305: Negative of J. Fair.

A019.2.1307: Negative of K. Farrell.

A019.2.1308: Negative of G. Foreman.

A019.2.1309: Negative of Captain Foster.

A019.2.1310: Negative reel and one photograph of Fred Gabouri.

A019.2.1311: Negative of last name Gabourie.

A019.2.1314: Negative of last name Garrett.

A019.2.1315: Negative of last name Gierman.

A019.2.1316: Two negatives of R. Glover.

A019.2.1318: Negative reel of Tom Grany.

A019.2.1319: Negative and one photograph of Ken Greentree.

A019.2.1321: Negative of last name Hamilton.

A019.2.1323: Negative of Captain Harrison.

A019.2.1326: Negative of Captain G. Hickey.

A019.2.1327: Negative of Captain Higgins.

- A019.2.1328: Negative of T. Hilkewich.
- A019.2.1331: Negative of G. Hooper.
- A019.2.1332: Negative of B. Hraynyk.
- A019.2.1336: Negative of D. Jeys.
- A019.2.1337: Negative of Captain V. Johnston.
- A019.2.1339: Negative of N. King.
- A019.2.1342: Negative of P. Knight.
- A019.2.1343: Negative of D. Layng.
- A019.2.1345: Negative of B. Lindsey.
- A019.2.1348: Negative of T. Lomas.
- A019.2.1349: Negative of T. Love.
- A019.2.1350: Three negatives of Captain S. Lukow.
- A019.2.1351: Negative of A. Lyons.
- A019.2.1352: Three negative reels of W. Lyons.
- A019.2.1353: Negative of Captain MacKenzie.
- A019.2.1354: Negative of L. Maher.
- A019.2.1355: Negative of Captain Mallitte.
- A019.2.1356: One negative and one photograph of Don Marks.
- A019.2.1358: Negative of last name Martin.
- A019.2.1366: Negative of D. Moss.
- A019.2.1368: Negative reel of Deputy Chief W. Murray.
- A019.2.1370: Negative of J. Nordman.
- A019.2.1371: Negative of Captain Peeling.
- A019.2.1374: Negative of S. Richmond.
- A019.2.1376: Negative of last name Robinson.
- A019.2.1377: Negative of Platoon Chief Rooke.
- A019.2.1378: Negative of last name Rowinski.
- A019.2.1381: Negative of V. Shlottké.
- A019.2.1383: Two negatives of C.F.P.O. Sledziewski.

A019.2.1384: Negative of J. Simpson.

- A019.2.1385: Negative of Platoon Chief Smith.
- A019.2.1387: Two negatives and one photograph of Captain J. Sobanski.

A019.2.1388: Negative of C. Sorlie.

A019.2.1389: Negative reel and one negative of John Sorochan.

A019.2.1391: Negative of Chief E. Stacey.

A019.2.1392: Negative of Captain J. Stacey.

A019.2.1396: Two negatives and one photograph of Bob Temple.

A019.2.1397: Negative of M. Terry.

A019.2.1398: Negative of Platoon Chief Thompson.

A019.2.1400: Negative of G. Vail.

A019.2.1401: Negative of last name Van Iersel.

A019.2.1402: Negative of Captain Vermoen.

A019.2.1403: Negative of last name Vickers.

A019.2.1404: Negative of C. Wayling.

A019.2.1405: Negative of last name Wawrzyniak.

- A019.2.1407: Negative of D. Weldon.
- A019.2.1413: Two negatives of G. Young.

Photographs and Proofs

A019.2.18: Photo of Chief G. Hooper and Trent Sargent on November 7th, 1991 for "Fire Chief for a Day" event.

A019.2.19: Black and White photo of 14 men in 2 rows. The front row is seated and includes two men in suits, two men in suits, and two men dressed casually. The back row has 8 men dressed casually. Chief Hooper seated in front, third from left. Deputy Chief G. Hickey seated in front, third from right.

A019.2.20: Photo of small controlled fire with two men using fire extinguishers. There are other extinguishers on the ground in front of a large group of observers. All people are wearing hard hats.

A019.2.21: Photo of woman being shown how to use fire extinguisher by man. There are people behind them and a fire in front of them releasing a cloud of white smoke.

A019.2.22: Photo of two firefighters in turn out gear holding the Jaws of Life filled with money in front of a fire truck.

A019.2.23: Photo of the Alamo Club following a fire in 1983. The back of the photo reads "Alamo Club 1983 Arson"

A019.2.24: Photo of the front corner of Lansdown Plaza (Simcoe St. N) following a fire.

A019.2.25: Photo of the side of Lansdown Plaza (Simcoe St. N) following a fire.

A019.2.26: Photo of the front of Lansdown Plaza (Simcoe St. N) following a fire.

A019.2.27: Photo of Lansdown Plaza (Simcoe St. N) following a fire with two fire trucks and three cars in front of the building.

A019.2.28.A-B: Photo of #4 Fire Station at King St. E. With #6 Pumper in 1970 with paper attached with description of photo.

A019.2.29: Photo of the front of an emergency response fire truck (supply carrier, no hoses) in bay at a fire station. One side compartment is open and there is a shirt on the front passenger side window.

A019.2.30: Photo of Oshawa Fire Department Fire Truck No. 12 in drive of fire station. Likely a pumper truck.

A019.2.31: Photo of 1926 Ahrens Fox Pumper. In the bottom left corner "1296 Ahrens Fox Pumper Carling O'Keefe Breweries" is typed in white.

A019.2.32: Photo of OFD fire truck with no roof and a police car. The Truck has hoses attached to fire hydrants and going out of frame.

A019.2.33: Photo of gas pipe line explosion at night.

A019.2.34: Photo of the Gas pipeline explosion from the Oshawa Times.

A019.2.35: Photo of aerial truck and firemen at church fire in the winter.

A019.2.36: Photo of Truck 5 in front of a fire station.

A019.2.37: Photo of OFD fire truck with "Oshawa 465 Firefighters" on the side. There is no roof.

A019.2.38: Photo of Oshawa FD Aerial Truck 3 in the bay of a Fire Station. Truck is a Bronto Skylift 23.3.

A019.2.39: Photo of firefighters in rubble of building fighting a fire.

A019.2.40: Photo of fire truck and fire fighters fighting a fire at Karn's Drugs at the northwest corner of King Street East and Ontario Street. Photo taken from intersection. Two firefighters on ladders and eight firefighters in front of store on ground.

A019.2.41: Photo by John Holden of 7 fire fighters using hoses on a church building.

A019.2.42: Photo of 9 fire fighters in turnout gear and one fire fighter in regular uniform in front of OFD Truck 3.

A019.2.43: Photo from front passenger side of Oshawa Truck 3 in bay with passenger door open to display truck number.

A019.2.44: Photo of Bronto Skylift 23.3 (Oshawa Truck 3) from back passenger side. Includes view of basket attached to aerial lift.

A019.2.45: Photo of the front of Oshawa Truck 3 in bay with both front doors open to display truck number.

A019.2.46: Photo of Oshawa Truck 7 pulling out of the bay.

A019.2.47: Photo of Skylift basket attached to truck (likely truck 3).

A019.2.48: Photo of 2 open compartments on the side of a fire truck.

A019.2.49: Photo of 6 men in dress uniform in front of old ladder truck with one man in dress uniform sitting in the driver's seat of the truck.

A019.2.50: Photo of truck and two fire men battling a large fire. One man is at the top the ladder attached to the truck using a hose.

A019.2.51: Photo of multiple firefighters using ladders at a house after a fire (likely a training exercise).

A019.2.52: Photo by John Holden of multiple firefighters at a residential fire at night.

A019.2.53: Photo of rubble and house. Damage is likely from plane crashing into house.

A019.2.54: Photo of gas pipe line explosion from a distance and above.

A019.2.55: Photo of 3 men at desks in alarm room. All men are in uniform.

A019.2.56: Photo of six men in dress uniform. Names are written above them. L-R: Chief W. R. Elliott, G. A. Slater, R. Pollock, Capt. H. R. Hobbs, W. Logeman, H. Chase

A019.2.57: Photo by John Holden of three fire fighters using a hose on Christ Memorial Anglican Church.

A019.2.58: Photo of Oshawa Arena Fire.

A019.2.59: Photo by Clay Shaver of Peoples Clothing fire.

A019.2.60: Photo of building being sprayed with water, a fire truck, and multiple firefighters.

A019.2.61: Photo by John Holden of Willie Colbourne and Don Jeyes putting on their equipment

A019.2.62: Photo by John Holden of 3 firefighters at the Gifford St Fire in the summer of 1973

A019.2.63: Page with four photos and descriptions attached. Top Left is of Fire Prevention Officer L. Jeffs giving a fire safety lecture at Oshawa General Hospital. The Top right photo is of Fire Prevention Officer R. Newman reviewing building plans. The bottom left image is Fire Prevention Officer A. Patterson doing a school inspection through the School Inspection Program. The Bottom right image is of Fire Prevention Officer C. Shaver sorting Fire Department Photos.

A019.2.64: Photo of women (likely nurses) being taught how to use fire extinguishers. Photo taken on May 13, 1993

A019.2.65: Photo of PFD fire truck on display at Eaton's

A019.2.66: Photo by John Holden of the People's clothing fire. 2 fire trucks (including an aerial truck) are present

A019.2.67: Photo of two firefighters in uniform, a woman in a McDonald's uniform, and a man in a suit holding a poster reading "Plan to get out alive October 9 Fire Drill Your Family Fire Escape Program Practice you Drill at 6: 00 PM on Wednesday, October 9" and a certificate at a McDonald's. Chief Hooper pictured on right. Councillor Pilkey pictured second from right.

A019.2.68: Photo of firefighters and fire trucks at 163 Athol fire.

A019.2.69: Photo of upstairs of house with no exterior wall due to damage. Damage is from plane crashing into house.

A019.2.70: Photo of upstairs bedroom with no exterior wall due to damage. Damage is from plane crashing into house.

A019.2.71: Photo of fire fighters at the fire at Tommy and Ricks on the Northeast corner of Bond and Simcoe

A019.2.72: Photo of firefighter in front of Truck 2 with turn out pants on and turn out coat hanging on truck.

A019.2.73: Photo of firefighters at scene of accident with a Ford truck on its side

A019.2.74: Photo of Palmer Knight in front of a depiction of the Oshawa Fire Wagon being pulled by 3 white horses in front of the Oshawa House.

A019.2.75: Photo of Trent Sargent on fire pole in station with Chief G. Hooper on November 7, 1991 for "Fire Chief for a Day" program

A019.2.76: Photo of Trent Sargent wearing a firefighter's helmet and on a fire truck and Chief G. Hooper on November 7, 1991 for "Fire Chief for a Day" program

A019.2.77: Photo of three men in uniform in the mid-80s. One man is being handed a hat. Chief Hooper pictured on left. Platoon Chief J. Chasczewski on right.

A019.2.78: Photo of firefighter in front of Truck 2 with turn out pants on and turn out coat hanging on truck.

A019.2.79: Photo of 5 men posing on and beside a fire truck in partial turn out gear.

A019.2.80: Photo of fire fighter in front of Truck 5 in full turn out gear.

A019.2.81: Photo of fire fighter in front of Truck 5 in full turn out gear.

A019.2.82: Photo of firefighter in front of Truck 2 with a turn out coat hanging on truck

A019.2.83: Photo of firefighter in full turnout gear posing in front of Truck 5

A019.2.84: Photo of firefighter posing in front of Truck 2 with a turn out coat hanging on truck

A019.2.85: Photo of firefighter in full turnout gear posing in front of Truck 5

A019.2.86: Black and white photo of 12 firefighters posing in full turnout gear in front of a building and ladder

A019.2.87: Photo of two fire trucks at the Starr Furniture Fire, November 1981. Photo taken by F. Buller

A019.2.88: Colour photo of 14 men in 2 rows. The front row is seated and includes two men in suits, two men in suits, and two men dressed casually. The back row has 8 men dressed casually. Chief Hooper seated in front, third from left. Deputy Chief G. Hickey seated in front, third from right.

A019.2.89: Photo of plane crashed into house on Hortop St.

A019.2.90: Photo of Industrial fire seminar in 1990

A019.2.91: Proofs of negatives of men posing in front of trucks (A019.2.78-86) and damage at the site of a fire

A019.2.92: Photo of 5 men (3 in uniform, 2 in suits) waving at the sky in front of a McDonald's. Chief Hooper on left, in front. Deputy Chief G. Hickey standing in back, middle. Councillor Pilkey in back right, in suit.

A019.2.93: Photo of 3 men at desks in alarm room. All men are in uniform.

A019.2.94: Colour photo of 12 firefighters posing in full turnout gear in front of a building and ladder

A019.2.95: Photo of Albert Street United Church fire in 1991

A019.2.96: Photo of child in turn out gear and helmet in driver's seat of a fire truck

A019.2.97: Photo of child in helmet and Chief G. Hooper beside a fire truck.

A019.2.98: Photo of child posing with Chief G. Hooper in an office.

A019.2.99: Photo of two men in uniform in alarm room with windows to a bay containing two fire trucks and an emergency response truck.

A019.2.100: Photo from distance of Starr Furniture Fire.

A019.2.101: Photo of gas pipe line explosion

A019.2.102: Photo of aerial basket and firefighters at the Cambrian Office Fire (December 16, 1983)

A019.2.103: Photo of the Cambrian Office Fire December 16, 1983

A019.2.104: Photo of firefighter in uniform in middle of intersection in front of Burns Shoes Fire.

A019.2.105: Aerial photo of gas pipe line explosion

A019.2.106: Photo of gas pipe line explosion from the Oshawa Times

A019.2.107: Photo of the South wall of the front of Wallpaper City building (Bond St. Side) following a fire.

A019.2.108: Photo of the door from Baby Kingdom west side, facing south, showing the door was unlocked during the fire at Wallpaper City

A019.2.109: Photo of Wallpaper City building complex following a fire.

A019.2.110: Photo of door leading to mezzanine showing that doors were locked during the fire.

A019.2.111: Photo of the south section of the west side showing the proximity to the fence and Valley View Clubhouse on the north side of the wallpaper city complex following a fire.

A0.19.2.112: Photo of aerial basket and firefighters at the Cambrian Office Fire (December 16, 1983)

A019.2.113: Photo of building following fire (mostly no visible damage) at Salvation Army Thrift Store

A019.2.114: Photo of Salvation Army Thrift Store following fire

A019.2.115: Photo of Salvation Army Thrift Store following fire

A019.2.116: Photo of side of building following Salvation Army Thrift Store Fire

A019.2.117: Photo of inside of Salvation Army Thrift Store following fire

A019.2.118: Photo of large building on fire

A019.2.119: Photo of two fire men following a fire in June 1971

A019.2.120: Photo of Truck 3 (Bronto Skylift 23.3) outside of fire station

A019.2.121: Photo of Truck 10 a 1989 Ford with PK Van outside of fire station

A019.2.122: Photo of Truck 8 Emergency vehicle

A019.2.123: Photo of Pumper 4 – 1983 Ford/Pierreville

A019.2.124: Photo by Clay Shaver of People's Clothing Fire

A019.2.125: Photo of 4 men, one is being handed a hat. Chief Hooper second from left. Platoon Chief J. Chasczewski on right.

A019.2.126: Photo of two men in alarm room with view into bay with 2 fire trucks

A019.2.127: Proofs of negatives depicting the gas pipe line explosion from the Oshawa Times

A019.2.128: Proofs of people, trucks and the gas pipe line explosion from Oshawa This Week.

A019.2.129: Photo of the gas pipeline explosion 1985.

A019.2.130: Proofs of gas pipeline explosion and people at the explosion from the Oshawa Times.

A019.2.131: Photo of Truck 12 (1975 Ford/King Seagrave 1500 Gallon Tanker) at an airport fuel spill.

A019.2.132: Photo of the Starr Furniture Fire being put out

A019.2.133: Photo of W. A. Forsythe in dress uniform

A019.2.134: Photo of two men and two children posing at the Fire Chief's Convention in Oshawa in May 1976.

A019.2.135: Photo by Clay Shaver of the People's Clothing Fire

A019.2.136: Photo by Clay Shaver of the People's Clothing Fire

A019.2.137: Photo of lower floor of house with no external wall due to damage

A019.2.138: Photo of lower floor of house with no external wall due to damage

A019.2.139: Photo of lower floor of house with no external wall due to damage with backhoe excavating rubble.

A019.2.140: Photo of lower floor of house with no external wall due to damage

A019.2.141: Photo of lower floor of house with no external wall due to damage

A019.2.142: Photo of 4 men (3 in uniform, 1 in civilian clothes). P. Knight in civilian clothes, on left standing.

A019.2.143: Photo of Pumper 6 – 1981 Ford/King Seagrave Diesel

A019.2.144: Photo of Fire Station 2

A019.2.145: Photo of (L-R) Deputy Chief G. Hickey, Firefighter J. Braznik, Fire Chief G. Hooper, and Mrs. Sharon Braznik with title printed at the top of the page "Firefighter of the Year 1988 John Braznik".

A019.2.146: Photo of the gas pipeline explosion

A019.2.147: Photo of Starr Furniture Fire, November 1981

A019.2.148: Proofs form Oshawa This Week, of the gas pipeline explosion

A019.2.149: Photo by John Holden of firefighter at the Durham Court fire March 1973.

A019.2.150: Photo of Truck 15 in front of fire station

A019.2.151: Photo of Trucks 15 and 4 in front of Fire Station 3

A019.2.152: Photo by Clay Shaver of the Mutual Aid Foam Demonstration in 1973

A019.2.153: Photo of Truck 14

A019.2.154: Photo of 5 men in dress uniform in front of fire truck. Ray Hobbs pictured in middle.

A019.2.155: Proofs of 3 men in firefighter uniform behind a table covered in gifts and raw turkeys

A019.2.156: Photo of 15 men in firefighter's uniforms in front of fire truck

A019.2.157: Photo of men in uniform in front of Fire Department Headquarters with a car and 3 fire trucks

A019.2.158: Photo of firefighter and fire truck in winter in front of trees

A019.2.159: Photo by Clay Shaver of Christ Memorial Anglican Church fire

A019.2.160: Photo by John Holden of Fire Truck 4 at the Wilkinson St. Fire in August 1972.

A019.2.161: Photo by John Holden of Fire at Central Park School in February of 1973.

A019.2.162: Photo of firefighter covered in soot sitting on back of truck at the Central Park School fire in February 1973.

A019.2.163: Photo by Clay Shaver of Mutual Aid Foam Demonstration in 1973

A019.2.164: Photo of Fire Station 3 during construction.

A019.2.165: Photo by Clay Shaver of the Mutual Aid Foam Demonstration 1973

A019.2.166: Photo of several firefighters in front of Oshawa Fire Emergency truck

A019.2.167: Photo of fire at Camp Samac February 6, 1972.

A019.2.168: Photo of fire at Camp Samac February 6, 1972.

A019.2.169: Photo of 7 men (1 in uniform, rest in suits) in 1976. Ron Templar pictured in uniform.

A019.2.170: Photo of Truck no. 1 (1977 Ford/Pierreville 100 foot aerial)

A019.2.171: Photo of four firefighters in uniform in front of fire truck 6 in front of fire station

A019.2.172: Photo of fire fighter in dress uniform posing for photo

A019.2.173: Photo of H. Perkins as part of display from 1905 Oshawa Fire Department

A019.2.174: Photo of woman sitting in armchair

A019.2.175: Photo of H. Perkins as part of display from 1905 Oshawa Fire Department

A019.2.176: Photo of Steward J. Jacques of the 1905 Oshawa Fire Department

A019.2.177: Photo of Chief G. Hooper with child wearing helmet in office

A019.2.178: Photo of 4 men (including Clay Shaver) at the Kiwanis Club for Firefighter of the Year Award. Chief Hooper on right, Deputy Chief Hickey on left.

A019.2.179: Photo of 7 men in front of auto body and carriage building

A019.2.180: Formal photo of 20 men in dress uniform in 2 rows

A019.2.181: Photo of 1964 LaFrance on GMC chassis with tilt cab 625 Gallons per minute in front of Fire Station 3 Sommerville at Beatrice 1972

A019.2.182 : Photo of class from Ontario Fire College Fire Prevention Unit, Part IV, #69-5. April 7-18, 1969

A019.2.183: Photo of class from Ontario Fire College Fire Prevention Unit, Part I, #68-19. October 14-25, 1968.

A019.2.184: Photo of 5 men in dress uniform in front of fire truck.

A019.2.185: Photo of firefighter and fire truck in winter in front of trees.

A019.2.186: Photo from G. Hooper to the Oshawa Fire Department on May 2,1967 of Mart Ostler dressed as Santa Claus

A019.2.187: Photo from G. Hooper to the Oshawa Fire Department on May 2, 1967 of firefighter in dress uniform speaking to children in a classroom.

A019.2.188: Photo from G. Hooper to the Oshawa Fire Department on May 2,1967 of children eating lunch with adult men in background (1 in firefighting dress uniform)

A019.2.189: Photo of Oshawa Fire Department Hockey Team. Ray Hobbs in second row, second from right.

A019.2.190: Photo of Platoon Chief O. Thompson and Capt. N. Mallette in a kitchen gutted by a fire.

A019.2.191: Proofs of fire department training exercises

A019.2.192: Photo of Mackie Van and Storage fire May 16, 1967

A019.2.193: Photo of Chief Stacey, Ed Smith, and unknown firefighter on December 24, 1957 behind a table covered in gifts and raw turkey.

A019.2.194: Photo of King Street Church Fire on January 24, 1966

A019.2.195: Photo of East Dale Collegiate fire

A019.2.196: Photo of 8 men in suits in two rows

A019.2.197: Photo of fireman in dress uniform and man in suit in front of microphone at the opening of Fire Department 2 Headquarters opening. Michael Starr pictured on right, Chief Wes Elliot pictured on left.

A019.2.198: Photo of fire truck in parade

A019.2.199: Photo of fire above Odeon Restaurant with fire truck

A019.2.200: Photo of fireman on stretcher being loaded into ambulance on August 22, 1969

A019.2.201: Photo of Firefighter scaling ladder at fire at Buckingham at Simcoe St. 1969

A019.2.202: Proof of firefighters training 1955

A019.2.203: Photo of Truck 14 (1964 GMC)

A019.2.204: Photo of Woolworth Clothing fire September 2, 1958

A019.2.205: Photo of Woolworth Clothing fire September 2, 1958

A019.2.206: Photo of Oshawa Arena Fire

A019.2.207: Photo of firefighters training on using hose on October 2, 1957

A019.2.208: Photo of Chief Hobbs casket being loaded onto fire truck.

A019.2.209: Photo of 3 men in uniform in front of fire truck. Chief Wes Elliot pictured on right.

A019.2.210: Photo of Fire Station 3

A019.2.211: Photo of Mayfair Bowling Alley fire

A019.2.212: Formal photo of men in suits and dress uniforms at the Ontario Firemen's Association Conference in Oshawa (August 1922).

A019.2.213: Photo of 4 men and a woman with a large belt around her waist that reads "Oshawa Fire Department"

A019.2.214: Photo of Bassett Block Fire 1944

A019.2.215: Photo of 7 men in dress uniform – 5 in front of 1929 G.M.C. Bickle fire truck, 1 in driver's seat. Truck is from Woodstock

A019.216: Proofs of personnel photos

A019.2.217: Photo of the personnel of the Oshawa Fire Department on fire wagons with horses in front of the Fire Station in 1922 with names printed below the photo

A019.2.218: Photo of 10 men posing with a fire truck. Chief Wes Elliot pictured seated on left end of vehicle.

A019.2.219: Photo of 8 men in dress uniforms in a line in front of a fire truck

A019.2.220: Photo of men in turn out gear in front of horse drawn fire wagon.

A019.2.221: Photo of two men in dress uniforms with arms around each other in front of building. Third man peering through open window.

A019.2.222: Photo of men sitting atop horse drawn fire wagons in front of fire station in full turn out gear. Closeup of A019.2.707.

A019.2.223: Photo of McCutcheon's Explosion aftermath in 1914

A019.2.224: Photo of unknown fire

A019.2.225: Photo of Town Hall clock tower prior to fire on July 16, 1909

A019.2.226: Photo of Town Hall clock tower on fire on July 16, 1909

A019.2.227: Photo of man sitting in driver's seat of fire truck at Seagrave Factory in the 1920's

A019.2.228: Photo by Thomas Bouckley of four men in uniform sitting together

A019.2.229: Photo of fire wagon going down a road

A019.2.230: Photo of Town Hall clock tower on fire after being struck by lightning July 16, 1909. Photo by Campbell

A019.2.231: Photo of formal dinner 1913.

A019.2.232: Photo of gas tank blow up 1907 on Albert Street, Oshawa

A019.2.233: Photo of men in, on and around a fire truck. Close-up of A019.2.707. Chief Cameron pictured on left, standing. Ray Hobbs on right, sitting on vehicle.

A019.2.234: Photo of 2 firefighters and a police officer in full dress uniform

A019.2.235: Photo of gas tank blow up 1907 on Albert Street, Oshawa

A019.2.236: Photo of men in two rows. Some in uniforms. 1890-1900.

A019.2.237: Photo of Oshawa Fire Department Volunteers of the 1890's. Picture of Queen Victoria in background.

A019.2.238: Photo of Oshawa Fire Department Volunteers of the 1890's.

A019.2.239: Photo of men sitting atop horse drawn fire wagons in front of fire station in full turn out gear. Close-up of A019.2.707.

A019.2.240: Photo of men in a line beside horse drawn fire wagon

A019.2.241: Photo of 1881 Hose Wagon on display

A019.2.242: Photo of fire wagon

A019.2.243: Proofs of riding on fire truck and training

A019.2.244: Proofs of formal photo in turnout gear.

A019.2.245: Proofs of people in front of a DeNure Bus Lines bus.

A019.2.246: Proofs of firefighters in turnout gear riding on fire truck.

A019.2.247: Photo of funeral procession for Tom Dalby.

A019.2.248: Photo of fire fighter display. Canadian Fire Reduction Company.

A019.2.249: Photo of haphazard storage space September 6, 1954. Canadian Fire Reduction Company

A019.2.250: Photo of fire truck 4 in front of Wilkonson Street house fire.

A019.2.251: Photo of Fire Station 3

A019.2.252: Photo of church fire by John Holden

A019.2.253: Photo of church fire by John Holden

A019.2.254.A-B: Photo of 7 men in early dress uniform. Caption beside photo reads "Milt Oster Bill Cullen"

A019.2.255: Proofs of 2 photos. Top photo is view from top of aerial truck ladder looking down at the truck. The bottom photo is of a man in the alarm room at a desk

A019.2.256: Photo of Ontario Shore Gas Fire on Albert St. On April 12, 1952

A019.2. 257: Photo of 5 men in dress uniform in a truck bay in front of a truck at the opening of Fire Station 3

A019.2.258: Photo of 5 men in dress uniform in front of Fire Station 3 when it first opened

A019.2.259: Photo of men in dress uniforms in front of and around a horse drawn fire wagon

A019.2.260: Proofs of a truck leaving a fire station with men in turn out gear and a fire fighter in uniform presenting to a group of seated men

A019.2.261: Proofs of a truck leaving a fire station with men in turn out gear and a fire fighter in uniform presenting a fire truck to a group of men

A019.2.262: Photo of a fire fighter in uniform with a tin can and dirty rag. Pictured in Chief Wes Elliot.

A019.2.263: Photo of Oshawa Arena Fire

A019.2.264: Photo of Oshawa Arena Fire

A019.2.265: Photo of Oshawa Arena Fire

A019.2.266: Photo of Oshawa Arena Fire

A019.2.267: Photo of Oshawa Arena Fire

A019.2.268: Photo of Oshawa Arena Fire

A019.2.269: Photo of Oshawa Arena Fire

A019.2.270: Photo of Oshawa Arena Fire

A019.2.271: Photo of Oshawa Arena Fire

A019.2.272: Photo of a fire at Age Transmission fire on Bloor St. W. On December 31, 1972

A019.2.273: Photo by John Holden of a fire at Age Transmission fire on Bloor St. W. On December 31, 1972

A019.2.274: Photo by John Holden of a fire at Age Transmission fire on Bloor St. W. On December 31, 1972

A019.2.275: Photo of Civil Defense Firefighters in 1942. Chief Wes Elliot pictured second from left. Written on back "Vol. Brigade WWII".

A019.2.276: Photo of fire truck in front of fire station

A019.2.277: Photo of a fire at Age Transmission fire on Bloor St. W. On December 31, 1972

A019.2.278: Proofs of a fire at Age Transmission fire on Bloor St. W. On December 31, 1972

A019.2.279: Photo of Cannon's Garage (Age Transmission) fire (Bloor and Park Rd. S) Dec. 31/72

A019.2.280: Photo of Cannon's Garage (Age Transmission) fire (Bloor and Park Rd. S) Dec. 31/72

A019.2.281: Photo of Cannon's Garage (Age Transmission) fire (Bloor and Park Rd. S) Dec. 31/72

A019.2.282: Photo of Cannon's Garage (Age Transmission) fire (Bloor and Park Rd. S) Dec. 31/72

A019.2.283: Photo of Cannon's Garage (Age Transmission) fire (Bloor and Park Rd. S) Dec. 31/72

A019.2.284: Photo of Cannon's Garage (Age Transmission) fire (Bloor and Park Rd. S) Dec. 31/72

A019.2.285: Photo of Cannon's Garage (Age Transmission) fire (Bloor and Park Rd. S) Dec. 31/72

A019.2.286: Photo of Cannon's Garage (Age Transmission) fire (Bloor and Park Rd. S) Dec. 31/72

A019.2.287: Photo of Cannon's Garage (Age Transmission) fire (Bloor and Park Rd. S) Dec. 31/72

A019.2.288: Photo of Cannon's Garage (Age Transmission) fire (Bloor and Park Rd. S) Dec. 31/72

A019.2.289: Photo of Cannon's Garage (Age Transmission) fire (Bloor and Park Rd. S) Dec. 31/72

A019.2.290: Photo of Cannon's Garage (Age Transmission) fire (Bloor and Park Rd. S) Dec. 31/72

A019.2.291: Photo of Truck 14

A019.2.292: Photo of Truck 12

A019.2.293: Photo of Truck 10

A019.2.294: Photo of aerial truck with ladder in front of apartment building

A019.2.295: Photo of Truck 3 in operation

A019.2.296: Photo of Truck 3's skylift basket with fire fighters in turnout gear

A019.2.297: Photo of Truck 3's skylift basket with fire fighters in turnout gear

A019.2.298: Photo by Clay Shaver of a hand pump fire engine

A019.2.299: Photo of building fire

A019.2.300: Proofs of children exiting a building and of 5 men playing cards

A019.2.301: Proofs of a firefighter spraying water from the top of a ladder and a firefighter in dress uniform presenting to a classroom of students

A019.2.302: Proofs of a firefighting display

A019.2.303: Proofs of a man being loaded into the back of an ambulance and of four men at the back of a fire truck

A019.2.304: Proofs of an ambulance and a man being loaded into an ambulance

A019.2.305: Proofs of two firefighters climbing a truck ladder and a fire fighter in dress uniform and a woman at desks

A019.2.306: Proof of two people in front of a sign for fresh gas and a licensed mechanic

A019.2.307: Photo of bunk room in a fire station and 5 men around a table playing cards

A019.2.308: Photo of 1945 Oshawa Fire Department with names listed

A019.2.309: Proof of fire fighter in dress uniform at the front of a science classroom with another man

A019.2.310: Photo of 5 men in dress uniform in front of a fire truck in a truck bay at the opening of Fire Station 3

A019.2.311: Photo of a man presenting to a group of people at the opening of Fire Station 3. Mayor Potticary speaking at microphone.

A019.2.312: Photo of the opening of fire station 3

A019.2.313: Photo of a man presenting to a group of people at the opening of Fire Station 3. Mayor Potticary speaking at microphone.

A019.2.314: Photo of the opening of Fire Station 3

A019.2.315: Photo of Fire Station 3 by Clay Shaver

A019.2.316: Photo of Truck 14 at a house fire

A019.2.317: Photo of Oshawa Fire Department Emergency Rescue Truck and equipment taken in September of 1957

A019.2.318: Photo of two men with medals of bravery

A019.2.319: Photo of two Oshawa Fire fighters receiving medals of bravery.

A019.2.320: Photo of fire truck

A019.2.321: Photo of grandstand fire

A019.2.322: Photo by Lucas Peacock of grandstand fire

A019.2.323: Photo by Lucas Peacock of grandstand fire

A019.2.324: Photo by Lucas Peacock of grandstand fire

A019.2.325: Photo by Lucas Peacock of grandstand fire

A019.2.326: Photo of grandstand fire

A019.2.327: Photo of grandstand fire

A019.2.328: Proofs of fires at Tommy and Ricks and a hearing aids store

A019.2.329: Proofs of photos by Cooper Smith in January 1988 of aftermath of a fire

A019.2.330: Photo of a house fire

A019.2.331: Proofs of firemen using fire pole and view from top of ladder looking down at the truck

A019.2.332: Proofs of firefighter and salvation army members

A019.2.333: Proofs of church fire

A019.2.334: Proofs of fire fighter and salvation army members and of fire fighters fighting a fire

A019.2.335: Proofs of photos of a man in plaid

A019.2.336: Photo of Oshawa Fire Department #2 Pumper in hall #2

A019.2.337: Photo of #1 aerial when new in early 1950s

A019.2.338: Photo of ladder truck in action

A019.2.339: Photo of #1 aerial truck in action

A019.2.340: Photo of Truck 14

A019.2.341: Photo of opening of Fire Station 3. Mayor Potticary man in grey suit on right.

A019.2.342: Photo of 5 men in front of fire station 3 at opening

A019.2.343: Photo of 4 men by fire station 3 at the opening

A019.2.344: Photo of 5 men in front of a fire truck in its bay at the opening of Fire Station 3

A019.2.345: Photo of 5 men in front of a fire truck in its bay at the opening of Fire Station 3

A019.2.346: Photo of fire station 3 at opening

A019.2.347: Photo of fire station 3 at opening

A019.2.348: Photo of fire station 3 at opening

A019.2.349: Photo of fire station 3 at opening

A019.2.350: Photo of fire station 3 at opening

A019.2.351: Photo by Clay Shaver from below of a firefighter at the top of an aerial truck's ladder with the hose going up the middle

A019.2.352: Photo of sign announcing parties involved in the construction of Fire Station 3 in front of the construction sign

A019.2.353: Photo of two firefighters looking up. Ray Hobbs on left.

A019.2.354: Photo of an aerial truck with a fully extended ladder in front of a church

A019.2.355: Photo of a fire truck on Conant St., Oshawa in 1972

A019.2.356: Photo of fire fighters and a fire truck (American LaFrance Pumper unknown year) in front of a residential fire

A019.2.357: Proofs of images from the opening of Fire Station 3, various fires, several events, and departmental personnel photos

A019.2.358: Photo by John Holden of 3 firefighters fighting a residential fire from the roof of the house in January of 1973. The fire was at a house on Bloor St. E

A019.2.359: Photo by John Holden of 4 firefighters putting equipment on in front of a fire truck. The picture was taken in front of a residential fire on Bloor St. E in January of 1973

A019.2.360: Proofs of fires, personnel, and trucks

A019.2.361: Proofs of fires and a truck

A019.2.362: Proofs of fires and fire department personnel

A019.2.363: Proofs of two men in uniform standing in front of Truck 2 (Bickle Seagrave). Ray Hobbs on left in top photograph. Ray Hobbs on right in bottom photograph.

A019.2.364: Photo of Truck 8 and two fire fighters in asbestos fire suits in front of a building

A019.2.365: Photo of two trucks and multiple fire fighters at the Karn's Drug fire

A019.2.366: Photo of (old) Truck 3 (aerial) parked on the side of the road

A019.2.367: Proofs of two men in uniform standing in front of Truck 2 (Bickle Seagrave). Ray Hobbs on left.

A019.2.368: Proofs of two men in uniform standing in front of Truck 2 (Bickle Seagrave). Ray Hobbs on left.

A019.2.369: Photo of yellow and black car on fire

A019.2.370: Photo of graduates of a 22-week course on Fire Protection Technology at the Ontario Fire College in Gravenhurst. Included are Gary J. Hooper and J. Sorochan (4th and 3rd from the right second row respectively). Graduation took place on May 10, 1974

A019.2.371: Photo of graduates of a 22-week course on Fire Protection Technology at the Ontario Fire College in Gravenhurst. Included are W. Tweedie and R. McIntyre (3rd and 1st on the right second row respectively). The Graduation took place August 18, 1972

A019.2.372: Photo of graduates of a 22-week course on Fire Protection Technology at the Ontario Fire College in Gravenhurst. Included is W. J. Wilson (on the very right of the first row). Graduation took place on October 12, 1973

A019.2.373: Photo of graduates of a 22-week course on Fire Protection Technology at the Ontario Fire College in Gravenhurst. Included are A. Vickers, and D. Thom. Graduation took place May 11, 1973

A019.2.374: Professional photo of men in suits developed at the Photographic Lab of the Ontario Provincial Police in Toronto. The photo was taken on December 4, 1985.

A019.2.375: Photo of three bay doors at a fire station.

A019.2.376: Photo of 2 bay doors (1 is open) and a garage door at a fire station

A019.2.377: Photo of fire station reception decorated for Christmas

A019.2.378: Photo of aerial truck ladder in use in 1954

A019.2.379: Photo of Jack Crawford in front of Old #2 Pumper

A019.2.380: Photo of a man and a woman holding a flag at the opening of fire station 3. Mayor Potticary in background on left.

A019.2.381: Proofs of the inside of fire station 3

A019.2.382: Proofs of the inside of fire station 3

A019.2.383: Proofs of fire station 3

A019.2.384: Photo of Truck 10 in front of fire station 3 in 1969

A019.2.385: Photo of 2 trucks in the bay of Fire Station 3

A019.2.386: Photo by Clay Shaver of the inside of Fire Station 3 prior to opening ceremony

A019.2.387: Photo by Clay Shaver of the inside of Fire Station 3 prior to opening ceremony

A019.2.388: Photo by Clay Shaver of Fire Station 3 prior to opening ceremony

A019.2.389: Photo by Clay Shaver of the inside of Fire Station 3 prior to opening ceremony

A019.2.390: Photo by Clay Shaver of the inside of Fire Station 3 prior to opening ceremony

A019.2.391: Photo by Clay Shaver of the inside of Fire Station 3 prior to opening ceremony

A019.2.392: Photo by Clay Shaver of the inside of Fire Station 3 prior to opening ceremony

A019.2.393: Photo by Clay Shaver of Fire Station 3 prior to opening ceremony

A019.2.394: Photo of the construction of Fire Station 3

A019.2.395: Photo by Clay Shaver of the inside of Fire Station 3 prior to opening ceremony

A019.2.396: Photo of 5 firefighters in dress uniform in front of a truck in the bay of Fire Station 3

A019.2.397: Photo of man addressing crowd during the opening of Fire Station 3

A019.2.398: Photo of 5 men outside of fire station 3 in dress uniform

A019.2.399: Photo of Fire Station 3 while being constructed

A019.2.400: Photo of 5 men outside of fire station 3 in dress uniform

A019.2.401: Photo of 5 men outside of fire station 3 in dress uniform

A019.2.402: Photo of fireman holding ribbon while man in suit cuts the ribbon in front of a King-Seagrave fire truck. Mayor Potticary pictured cutting the ribbon.

A019.2.403: Photo by Clay Shaver of Fire Station 3 being constructed from the top of the building next to it

A019.2.404: Photo of aerial truck in use (truck 6?)

A019.2.405: 3 photos of the Oshawa Arena fire glued to a piece of paper

A019.2.406: Photo by John Holden of the construction site of Fire Station 3

A019.2.407: Proof of a water tower that is on fire

A019.2.408: Proofs of Fire Station 3

A019.2.409: Photo of a man and a woman holding a flag at the opening of fire station 3. Mayor Potticary in background.

A019.2.410: Photo of fire station 3 by John Holden

A019.2.411: Photo of Women's clothing store (McMahon's) following fire. The store was completely destroyed.

A019.2.412: Photo of the aftermath of a fire

A019.2.413: Photo of firefighter in uniform at a desk on March 7, 1949

A019.2.414: Photo of Alarm Room at OFD HQ in 1971

A019.2.415: Photo of Alarm Room at OFD HQ in 1971

A019.2.416: Photo of Alarm Room at OFD HQ in 1971

A019.2.417: Photo of Alarm Room at OFD HQ in 1971

A019.2.418: Photo of Alarm Room at OFD HQ in 1971

A019.2.419: Photo of 2 men working at desks. The back reads "3 Col Cut". Chief Wes Elliot man in background at desk?

A019.2.420: Photo of man in dress uniform grabbing burnt objects. Ray Hobbs pictured.

A019.2.421: Proofs of damage from a garage fire

A019.2.422: Proofs of damage from a garage fire

A019.2.423: Proofs of large building fire

A019.2.424: Photo by John Holden of two fire fighters using a fire hose to spray the inside of a building through an open door.

A019.2.425: Photo of two firemen presenting a Certificate of Merit to a young girl (Mary Burnot?) in front of a woman. Ray Hobbs pictured on right.

A019.2.426: Proofs of a house after a fire and firefighters investigating the fire

A019.2.427: Proofs of a house after a fire and firefighters investigating the fire

A019.2.428: Photo of Platoon Chief M. Ostler and two other firefighters after a fire at a wine store on April 4, 1964 (Wine store fire Bond and Simcoe, Apr. 4/64)

A019.2.429: Photo of fire fighters at the wine store fire on April 4, 1964

A019.2.430: Proof of fire at Karn's Drug store

A019.2.431: Photo of OFD Emergency Rescue truck with gear positioned in front of it

A019.2.432: Photo of OFD #8 Rescue truck in 1974

A019.2.433: Photo of the fire at Mackie Van and Storage (May 16/67)

A019.2.434: Photo of the fire at Mackie Van and Storage (May 16/67)

A019.2.435: Photo of two firemen using a hose on a fire

A019.2.436: Photo of firefighters at a warehouse fire at the Bathe and MacLellan yard on March 2, 1964

A019.2.437: Photo of the fashion village fire

A019.2.438: Proof of the grandstand fire

A019.2.439: Photo of the Fashion Village fire on January 10, 1961

A019.2.440: Photo of firefighters at a residential fire

A019.2.441: Proofs of a residential fire

A019.2.442: Photo of Bassett Block fire in 1944

A019.2.443: Photo of Bassett Block fire in 1944

A019.2.444: Photo of OFD Hose wagon at the ready in the late 1800s

A019.2.445: Photo of OFD Hose wagon at the ready in the late 1800s

A019.2.446: Photo of OFD Hose wagon at the ready in the late 1800s

A019.2.447: Proof of OFD Emergency rescue truck with equipment in front of the truck

A019.2.448: Photo of Rescue Truck 8 driving through a spray of water

A019.2.449: Photo of Rescue Truck 8 and a LaFrance truck on a residential street

A019.2.450: Photo of OFD #8 Rescue in 1974

A019.2.451: Photo of OFD #8 Rescue in 1974

A019.2.452: Photo of OFD Pumper #5 in 1974

A019.2.453: Photo of OFD Pumper #5 in 1974

A019.2.454: Photo of OFD Pumper #5

A019.2.455: Photo of Fire Station 4 (new)

A019.2.456: Photo of Fire Station 4 (old)

A019.2.457: Photo of Fire Station 4 (old)

A019.2.458: Photo of Fire Station 4 (old)

A019.2.459: Photo of a boy, his mother and a firefighter posed in front of a fire truck in the bay of a fire station with toys.

A019.2.460: Photo of 3 fire fighters in uniform and a woman with a sign reading "Give a Buck for Luck/Labatt Blue/Muscular Dystrophy" in front of a fire truck in the bay of a fire station

A019.2.461: Photo of a boy, and a firefighter posed in front of a fire truck in the bay of a fire station with toys.

A019.2.462: Photo of a boy, and a firefighter posed in front of a fire truck in the bay of a fire station with toys.

A019.2.463: Photo of a boy, his mother and a firefighter posed in front of a fire truck in the bay of a fire station with toys.

A019.2.464: Photo of two men at the Holiday Inn in April of 1976 taken by Gary Hooper. The photo is titled "A Little Shakey"

A019.2.465: Photo of OFD Truck 7

A019.2.466: Proofs of two men in front of a Kiwanis Club banner

A019.2.467: Photo of a fire truck, ambulance, and police car in front of an apartment building

A019.2.468: Proofs of damage to a building from a fire

A019.2.469: Proofs of a firefighter in front of a classroom of men in dress shirts and ties

A019.2.470: Photo of 7 firefighters in front of large building. Photo was taken by H. Chase.

Bottom Row: Milt Ostler, Bill Cullen, Bill Logerman, Gus Chase

A019.2.471: Photo of firefighter in dress uniform. From the Thomas Bouckley Collection

A019.2.472: Photo of firefighter in dress uniform. From the Thomas Bouckley Collection

A019.2.473: Photo of the sign for Baby Kingdom, Wallpaper City, and Textile Outlet at 184 Bond St. W. on the Arena St. side (east side) after the fire on December 4, 1988.

A019.2.474: Photo of Town Hall prior to lightning strike

A019.2.475: Photo of man pinning badge on Deputy Chief G. Hickey and Chief G. Hooper in front of a Canadian Flag.

A019.2.476: Photo of an unknown man, a woman showing off a badge on Chief G. Hooper and an unknown firefighter in front of a Canadian Flag. Unknown fire fighter may be Deputy Chief G. Hickey.

A019.2.477: Group photo of firefighters in dress uniform and men in full suits in front of a Canadian Flag. Chief Hooper in front row seated, fourth from left. Platoon Chief J. Chasczewski in back row, sixth from left. Ron Templar in back row, fourth from right. S. Lukow in second row, first on left standing. Deputy Chief G. Hickey in front row seated, fourth from right.

A019.2.478: Photo of firefighters fighting a fire at a residential building

A019.2.479: Photo of a shell of a building following a fire

A019.2.480: Photo of the fire at Karn's Drugs

A019.2.481: Photo of Ron Templar speaking to an elderly gentleman in front of a firefighting display

A019.2.482: Photo of an unknown fire

A019.2.483: Photo of a church fire by Clay Shaver

A019.2.484: Photo of Keith Knox standing and holding a fire extinguisher with money coming out of the nozzle onto the table. Ron Templar is counting the money.

A019.2.485: Photo of a fire fighter in dress uniform at a desk on November 18, 1957. Ray Hobbs pictured.

A019.2.486: Photo of old fire station 4 with a truck in front of it

A019.2.487: Photo of 6 fire fighters and a man in a suit in front of a large building taken by H. Chase

Bottom - Gus Chase, Milt Ostler, Bill Cullen, Tom Dalby, Bill Logerman

A019.2.488: Photo of a woman at a desk on November 18, 1957. You can see a Texaco through the window

A019.2.489: Proofs of 6 firemen with a child in front of a firetruck with a sign about firefighters and muscular dystrophy

A019.2.490: Photo of about 17 children and an adult woman in front of a fire truck with a McDonald's flag attached to the back

A019.2.491: Photo of damage done by a fire

A019.2.492: Photo of Karn's Drug fire

A019.2.493: Proofs of Oshawa Fire Department Hockey Team in front of a firetruck on a residential street

A019.2.494: Photo of Fashion Village fire

A019.2.495: Proofs of men at a formal dinner

A019.2.496: Proof of men at a formal dinner. Chief Wes Elliot second from right.

A019.2.497: Proofs of a fire fighter and a woman wearing a firefighting helmet in civilian clothes. Ray Hobbs fire fighter in photograph.

A019.2.498: Photo of firefighters in asbestos turnout gear fighting a car fire in a field

A019.2.499: Photo of firefighters in asbestos turn out gear

A019.2.500: Photo of a truck in front of old Fire Station 4 in the winter

A019.2.501: Photo of people on a beach and dock

A019.2.502: Proof of a house following a fire

A019.2.503: Proofs of a house on fire (the lead up to the after-fire photo in A019.2.502)

A019.2.504: Photo of 14 firefighters in blue everyday uniform and 1 man in white dress shirt

A019.2.505: Photo of CP Rail train fire taken by John Holden

A019.2.506: Photo of two firefighters rappelling down the side of a sand dune. Believe this to be at Bonnie Brae Point. Harbour can be seen in background.

A019.2.507: Photo of a fire fighting display in a clothing store

A019.2.508: Photo of firefighters giving instruction to a group of men on how to use a fire extinguisher

A019.2.509: Photo of nurses practicing using fire extinguishers

A019.2.510: Photo of a fire fighter, and a man giving cash to two children who are holding fire prevention signs

A019.2.511: Photo of fire truck and fire fighters in a parade

A019.2.512: Photo by Clay Shaver of the People's Clothing Fire

A019.2.513: Proofs of five men in front of a fire truck partially pulled out of a bay at a fire station. Ray Hobbs in middle.

A019.2.514: Photo by John Holden of fire trucks in action at a large building fire

A019.2.515: Photo by Clay Shaver of church fire

A019.2.516: Photo of residential fire with OFD Rescue Truck 8 in front of the house

A019.2.517: Photo of fire fighters inspecting an extremely damaged car

A019.2.518: Proofs of fire fighters ascending ladders and a firefighter on a fire pole.

A019.2.519: Photo by John Holden of a church fire

A019.2.520: Photo of fire fighters on ladders at a house - likely a training exercise

A019.2.521: Photo of Grandstand Fire

A019.2.522: Photo of a fire at a Medical Arts Building

A019.2.523: Photo of a fire truck covered in clothes at a fire

A019.2.524: Photo by Clay Shaver of two firefighters surrounded by smoke or steam in the winter with a fire hose on the ground in front of them

A019.2.525: Professional photo of firefighters in front of the Memorial Park Bandshell. Chief Wes Elliot in front row, sixth from right. Ray Hobbs in front row, fifth from left.

A019.2.526: Professional head shot of firefighter in dress uniform.

A019.2.527: Photo of firefighter in uniform at a desk. Deputy Chief G. Hickey at desk.

A019.2.528: Photo of 2 men behind a bar and 2 in front of a bar on 93/10/2

A019.2.529: Photo of two women at a table on 93/10/2

A019.2.530: Photo of a man and two women on 93/10/2. Nancy Diamond woman on right.

A019.2.531: Photo of a man and a woman on 93/10/2

A019.2.532: Photo of a man and a woman dancing on 93/10/2

A019.2.533: Photo of two men on 93/10/2

A019.2.534: Photo of people at a table talking on 93/10/2

A019.2.535: Photo of 11 men standing at the front of a room in front of a podium on 93/10/2

A019.2.536: Photo of 2 firemen and two McDonald's employees at the front counter of a McDonalds with balloons and an envelope

A019.2.537: Photo of people dancing on 93/10/2

A019.2.538: Photo of 5 men in dress uniform in front of a Bickle Seagrave fire truck partially pulled out of a bay at a fire station. Ray Hobbs pictured in middle.

A019.2.539: Photo of fire fighters at a fire on Bloor St. E. in January 1973 by John Holden

A019.2.540: Photo of fire fighters at a fire on Bloor St. E. in January 1973 by John Holden

A019.2.541: Photo of Engineer W. C. White from the 1905 Oshawa Fire Department

A019.2.542: Photo of G. W. Barrett, a branchman for the 1905 Oshawa Fire Department

A019.2.543: Photo of R. D. Kennedy, Treasurer of the 1905 Oshawa Fire Department

A019.2.544: Photo of T. Goyne, a lineman for the 1905 Oshawa Fire Department

A019.2.545: Photo of B. Wiggins, a lineman for the 1905 Oshawa Fire Department

A019.2.546: Photo of Captain E. James of the Oshawa Fire Department (1905)

A019.2.547: Photo of A. Robinson, secretary of the Oshawa Fire Department (1905)

A019.2.548: Photo of Chief J. Kellow of the Oshawa Fire Department (1905)

A019.2.549: Photo of J. Robinson, a branchman for the Oshawa Fire Department (1905)

A019.2.550: Photo of J. J. Croskem, a branchman for the Oshawa Fire Department (1905)

A019.2.551: Photo of H. E. Chubb, a lineman for the 1905 Oshawa Fire Department

A019.2.552: Photo of a lock on a door following a fire

A019.2.553: Photo of the side of Lansdown Plaza (Simcoe St. N) following a fire.

A019.2.554: Photo of house with no external wall due to damage

A019.2.555: Photo of women seated and standing in front of red curtains and a Canadian Flag

A019.2.556: Photo of 3 men in an aerial truck's basket

A019.2.557: Photo of 3 firefighters in turnout gear spraying foam into a car

A019.2.558: Photo of 3 men in front of a wall. Man on left is handing the man in the middle a hat. Chief Hooper on far left. Platoon Chief J. Chasczewski on right.

A019.2.559: Chief Hooper with child in his office as part of Chief for a Day events.

A019.2.560: Photo of flammable objects in a yard

A019.2.561: Photo of child wearing a fire fighter helmet and riding on a bike in front of an aerial fire truck in a fire station bay with a firefighter at his side. Child is participating in Chief for a Day

A019.2.562: Photo of a young boy sitting on a chair wearing a firefighter helmet as a part of Chief for a Day

A019.2.563: Photo of several firefighters standing in front of a red curtain and a Canadian Flag in dress uniform as well as a man and a woman not in uniform. S. Lukow pictured front, second from right. Platoon Chief J. Chasczewski fourth from right.

A019.2.564: Photo of 2 men in suits, a firefighter, and a woman holding flowers. Second from left is Platoon Chief J. Chasczewski.

A019.2.565: Photo of a fire prevention display

A019.2.566: Photo of fire extinguishers in a field and a sand pit

A019.2.567: Photo of old hose wagon

A019.2.568: Photo of fire prevention display

A019.2.569: Photo of old hose wagon

A019.2.570: Photo of fire prevention display by the Ontario Fire Marshall's Office (Ministry of the Solicitor General)

A019.2.571: Photo of downtown Oshawa from rooftop

A019.2.572: Photo of 2 firefighters and a woman in front of a red curtain and a Canadian Flag. Chief Hooper pictured on right.

A019.2.573: Photo of OFD truck 5 at Fire Station 1

A019.2.574: Photo of Fire Station 3.

A019.2.575: Photo of Fire Station 3

A019.2.576: Photo of a firefighter cutting a cake with a fake fire truck on top of it

A019.2.577: Photo of a church fire

A019.2.578: Photo of a house with no external walls due to damage. Can see and aerial basket at the top of the photo

A019.2.579: Professional photo of a fire fighter in dress uniform. Pictured in Deputy Chief G. Hickey.

A019.2.580: Photo of a fire being fought using fire extinguishers – likely a training exercise. Photo taken 93/6/17

A019.2.581: Photo of Photo of (L-R) Deputy Chief G. Hickey, Firefighter J. Braznik, Fire Chief G. Hooper, and Mrs. Sharon Braznik in 1988 with a Kiwanis Club banner in the background.

A019.2.582: Photo of two firefighters and a man in front of red curtains and a Canadian Flag.

A019.2.583: Photo of a firefighter and a woman in front of red curtains and a Canadian Flag.

A019.2.584: Photo of two firefighters and a man in front of red curtains and a Canadian Flag.

A019.2.585: Photo of firefighters around a LaFrance Pumper fire truck.

A019.2.586: Photo of Charlie Bradley in 1923.

A019.2.587.A-B: Photo and label with names of those in photo of Shift 1B in 1995.

A019.2.588: Photo by John Holden of several fire trucks in action

A019.2.589: Photo of Albert St. School fire by Clay Shaver

A019.2.590: Photo of firefighter at a residential fire

A019.2.591: Photo of Andy Lyons, Mayor Jim Pollacary (meant to be James Potticary), Miss Firefighter Julie Hefeving (spelling?) and Syd Meringer. Photo taken between 1973 and 1981

A019.2.592: Photo of Church fire by Clay Shaver

A019.2.593: Photo of Starr Furniture Fire

A019.2.594: Photo of wine store fire. The back reads "April 4, 1964 smoke pours from wine store corner Simcoe and Bond"

A019.2.595: Photo of Grandstand Fire

A019.2.596: Photo of seven men on a fire truck (OFD)

A019.2.597: Photo of two firefighters fighting a fire

A019.2.598: Photo of two firefighters on a ladder while responding to a fire

A019.2.599: Photo of a fire fighter, and a man giving cash to two children who are holding fire prevention signs

A019.2.600: Photo of Ron Templar in dress uniform and six other men in suits around him. Ron Templar pictured in middle, in black uniform.

A019.2.601: Photo of 4 men with Chief Hooper handing the middle man a hat

A019.2.602: Photo of a large pipe and a downed tree with people around them

A019.2.603: Photo of fire trucks responding to a fire at night

A019.2.604: Photo of a fire fighter in turnout gear, and a fire truck spraying water on a building fire

A019.2.605: Photo of two fire fighters using a house surrounded by rubble

A019.2.606: Photo of Oshawa Fire Department Truck 3 with two firefighters in the front seats

A019.2.607: Photo of Starr Furniture Fire by F Buller (November 1981)

A019.2.608: Photo of Lansdown Plaza (Simcoe St. N) following a fire

A019.2.609: Photo of Oshawa from a rooftop

A019.2.610: Photo of Fashion Village fire

A019.2.611: Photo of 4 firefighters using a hose in 1968 labelled "Fire Fighters in Action"

A019.2.612: Photo of Woolworth's following a fire

A019.2.613.A-B: Photo of 16 firefighters (Headquarters shift 1B) and page with names

A019.2.614: Photo of 20 firefighters in dress uniform. Ray Hobbs front row, fourth from right. Ron Templar back row, sixth from right. Gary Hooper back row, fourth from right. P. Knight front row, third from left.

A019.2.615: Photo of man repelling down the side of a cliff towards water

A019.2.616: Photo of two firefighters a top an aerial ladder truck

A019.2.617: Photo of firefighter in dress uniform

A019.2.618: Photo of Chief Hooper.

A019.2.619: Photo of OFD Emergency response rescue truck from September 1957

A019.2.622: Photo of Truck 6

A019.2.623: Photo of multiple firefighters using ladders at a house after a fire (likely a training exercise).

A019.2.624: Photo of multiple fire trucks fighting a major fire

A019.2.625: Photo of Truck 5 in front of Fire Station 1

A019.2.626: Photo of two men in uniform in alarm room with windows to a bay containing two fire trucks and an emergency response truck.

A019.2.627: Photo of 3 men from shift 2B donning turn out gear in June 1976 at a fire on Park Road South.

A019.2.628: Photo of two firemen operating an aerial lift on a truck. Ray Hobbs on left.

A019.2.629: Photo of early firefighters and horse drawn wagon

A019.2.630: Photo of Mathew Mroczeck, Jerry Tymoskik, Paul Moffatt and another firefighter using a hose while dressed in turnout gear

A019.2.631: Photo of 7 firemen in dress uniform from the Thomas Bouckley Collection

A019.2.632: Photo of Truck 1 at a fire with ladder fully extended

A019.2.633: Photo of attendees of the Ontario Fireman Association Conference of 1922 in Oshawa. Same as A019.2.212.

A019.2.634: Photo of Fireman in dress uniform.

A019.2.635: Photo of 9 firefighters in turnout gear posing in and on a firetruck.

A019.2.636: Photo of person being loaded into ambulance with the assistance of firefighters.

A019.2.637: Photo of Chief J. Kellow, 1905.

A019.2.638: Photo of a fireman holding a young child with a caption reading "Happiness – is having a fire fighter for a friend. Every time a fire fighter answers a call to a blaze he is prepared to lay his life on the line. When he answers the call of the children who have muscular dystrophy, he is prepared to lay his heart on the line. For the past twenty years Canada's fire fighters have been the mainstay in the struggle against muscular dystrophy. Obviously they have a lot of heart – and no one knows this better than The Muscular Dystrophy Association of Canada."

A019.2.639: Photo of 15 firefighters in front of a fire truck. The bottom row includes Lon (?) Bordeaux, George Ruffley, Bill Logerman, Bill Cullen, Tom Dalley, Ray Hobbs, and Case Pollock

A019.2.640: Photo of firefighter in dress uniform

A019.2.641: Photo of firefighter working at a desk. Captain Hickey pictured.

A019.2.642: Photo of firefighter in dress uniform

A019.2.643: Photo of firefighter in dress uniform

A019.2.644: Photo of 6 firemen and a woman in red in front of red curtains and a Canadian flag. Ron Templar second from right.

A019.2.645: Photo of firefighters at a residential fire

A019.2.646: Photo of the Fashion Village fire

A019.2.647: Photo of a church fire by John Holden

A019.2.648: Photo of truck 6 and a firefighter in action

A019.2.649: Photo of 2 firefighters at the Oshawa Arena Fire

A019.2.650: Photo of 6 firefighters in dress uniform and a man in a suit from the Thomas Bouckley Collection

A019.2.651: Photo of W. Logeman, H. Chase, C. Pollock, S. Smith, T. Daley, and Lt. M. Oster in dress uniform. Names are written above them

A019.2.652: Photo of a fire truck loaded with clothes at the Karn's Drug Fire

A019.2.653: Photo of firefighters at Karn's Drug Fire

A019.2.654: Photo of firefighters at a fire during the winter

A019.2.655: Photo of Old Town hall prior to fire

A019.2.656: Photo of fire fighters and fire vehicles in front of bays at the old Oshawa Fire Department Headquarters

A019.2.657: Photo of firetrucks at a residential fire

A019.2.658: Photo of firefighters at a fire at Olive and Ritson Rds.

A019.2.659: Photo of OFD hockey team with firefighters in dress uniform in front of a firetruck.

A019.2.660: Photo of 15 firefighters in front of a fire truck.

A019.2.661: Head shot of a firefighter in dress uniform

A019.2.662: Photo of Platoon Chief J. Chasczewski.

A019.2.663: Photo of Karn's Drugs fire

A019.2.664: Photo of TransCanada Pipeline explosion from the Oshawa Times

A019.2.665: Photo of people gathered around to observe a church fire

A019.2.666: Photo of a building on Bruce Street that is on fire

A019.2.667: Photo of a man at the wheel of Truck 3 while it is in the bay of fire station 3

A019.2.668: Photo of the driver's seat of Truck 3

A019.2.669: Photo of the front of Truck 3

A019.2.670: Photo of Truck 3 in front of fire station 3

A019.2.671: Photo of a man in the aerial lift of truck 3

A019.2.672: Photo of a man in the aerial lift of truck 3

A019.2.673: Photo of Truck 3 in front of Fire Station 3

A019.2.674: Photo of Truck 3 in front of Fire Station 3

A019.2.675: Photo of John Braznik and 4 other men posing with a plaque for Fire Fighter of the Year 1987. Chief Hooper on far right. Mayor Pilkey second from right. Captain Hickey far left.

A019.2.676: Photo of a fire fighter in an aerial lift spraying water from a hose

A019.2.677: Photo of a large group of women in front of a red curtain and a Canadian Flag.

A019.2.678: Photo of a mechanic working on Truck 10 in the bay of a fire station. Close-up of A019.2.803. Mechanic M. Terry working on #10 pumper.

A019.2.679: Photo of 15 firefighters in dress uniform. In handwriting "Rough Proof only" is written along the top

A019.2.680: Photo of fire prevention display

A019.2.681: Photo of skating event

A019.2.682: Photo of skating event

A019.2.683: Photo of skating event

A019.2.684: Photo of a fire fighter at a skating event

A019.2.685: Photo of skating event

A019.2.686: Photo of skating event

A019.2.687: Photo of skating event

A019.2.688: Photo of skating event

A019.2.689: Photo of skating event

A019.2.690: Photo of skating event

A019.2.691: Photo of a firefighter in front of a firetruck in dress uniform

A019.2.692: Photo of skating event

A019.2.693: Photo of skating event

A019.2.694: Photo of skating event

A019.2.695: Photo of skating event

A019.2.696: Photo of a man dressed as Santa at a skating event

A019.2.697: Photo of skating event

A019.2.698: Photo of skating event

A019.2.699: Photo of skating event

A019.2.700: Photo of 4 firefighters in front of a fire truck

A019.2.701: Photo of skating event

A019.2.702: Photo of skating event

A019.2.703: Photo of skating event

A019.2.704: Photo of skating event

A019.2.705: Photo of skating event

A019.2.706: Photo of a man dressed as Santa at a skating event

A019.2.707: Photo of a framed photo of the OFD in front of Headquarters when they used horse drawn wagons.

A019.2.708: Photo of a man dressed as Santa at a skating event

A019.2.709: Photo of skating event

A019.2.710: Photo of skating event

A019.2.711: Photo of fire fighters and fire vehicles in front of bays at the old Oshawa Fire Department Headquarters

A019.2.712: Photo by Clay Shaver of Central Park Senior Public School following a fire in February 1973

A019.2.713: Photo of Chief Hooper behind his desk with a caption of "In Command" that is faded.

A019.2.714: Photo of firefighters in turn out gear

A019.2.715: Photo by John Holden of truck 5 in front of Fire Station 1

A019.2.716: Photo of a fire fighter at a Christmas Tree sale. Chief Hooper on right?

A019.2.717: Photo by Clay Shaver of the Mutual Aid Foam Demonstration in 1973

A019.2.718: Photo of aerial ladder with firefighter spraying water onto the Oshawa Arena

A019.2.719: Photo of old town hall prior to the lightning strike

A019.2.720: Photos of Platoon Chiefs S. Lukow, N. Mroczeck, R. McIntyre, and P. Knight

A019.2.721: Photo of Fire Station 3 taken on a Polaroid on March 16, 1977 by W. A. Forsythe

A019.2.722: Photo of old town hall prior to the lightning strike.

A019.2.723: Photo of the OFD Emergency Truck taken August 15, 1957 (as written on back) with equipment in front of it

A019.2.724: Photo of five firefighters in front of Truck 5 which is parked across several bays outside Fire Station 1 (Old headquarters) taken by John Holden.

A019.2.725: Photo of Palmer Knight in dress uniform when he won Fire Fighter of the Year in 1990.

A019.2.726: Photo of Chief W. R. Elliott, G. A. Slater, R. Pollock, Capt. H. R. Hobbs, W. Logeman, and H. Chase in dress uniforms. Their names are written above their heads.

A019.2.727: Photo taken at the Firefighters Conference in Oshawa of attendees in a conference room at a hotel.

A019.2.728: Photo of old Truck 3

- A019.2.729: Photo of old Truck 3
- A019.2.730: Photo of old Truck 3
- A019.2.731: Photo of old Truck 3
- A019.2.732: Photo of old Truck 3
- A019.2.733: Photo of old Truck 3
- A019.2.734: Photo of old Truck 3
- A019.2.735: Photo of Grandstand fire
- A019.2.736: Photo looking up at firefighters spraying water from hoses at the top of a hill.
- A019.2.737: Photo of Randy Maddock and Garnet Dalzell checking refrigeration equipment at Children's Arena
- A019.2.738: Photo of a man dressed as Santa at a skating event
- A019.2.739: Photo of a man dressed as Santa at a skating event
- A019.2.740: Photo of skating event
- A019.2.741: Photo of skating event
- A019.2.742: Photo of a firefighter in dress uniform from the Thomas Bouckley Collection
- A019.2.743: Photo of Truck 3 with aerial lift extended
- A019.2.744: Photo of hose wagon on display at a mall as part of a fire prevention display
- A019.2.745: Photo of a man next to a fire prevention display in a mall
- A019.2.746: Photo of Truck 8 (rescue truck)
- A019.2.747: Photo of Stoker G. A. Salter, OFD 1905
- A019.2.748: Photo of R. Wiggins, OFD 1905
- A019.2.749: Photo of a fireman reviewing building plans
- A019.2.750: Photo of several men posing on a fire truck
- A019.2.751: Photo of 4 men with Chief Hooper handing the middle man a hat
- A019.2.752: Photo of 3 men in dress uniform. One is holding a brass instrument
- A019.2.753: Photo of Lieut. A. E. Hopper, OFD 1905
- A019.2.754: Photo of W. Branton, OFD 1905
- A019.2.755: Photo of S. Learning, OFD 1905
- A019.2.756: Photo of W. Hall, OFD 1905
- A019.2.757: Photo of an aerial truck's ladder fully extended next to a church spire

A019.2.758: Proofs of a group shot of firefighters in dress uniform

A019.2.759: Photo of downtown Oshawa from a rooftop

A019.2.760: Photo of downtown Oshawa from a rooftop

A019.2.761: Photo of firefighters at a residential fire

A019.2.762: Photo of firefighters at a residential fire

A019.2.763: Photo of 4 firefighters with a fire truck which is parked outside the bay door of old Fire Station 4

A019.2.764: Photo of a firefighter in dress uniform. Photographed is S. Lukow.

A019.2.765: Photo of Oshawa fire truck with ladder fully extended and a firefighter next to the ladder in front of the old OFD headquarters

A019.2.766: Photo of Chief Hooper with a young girl on a bike wearing a firefighting helmet. They are beside a truck with a McDonald's flag attached to it

A019.2.767: Photo of Chief Hooper with a young boy in full turnout gear

A019.2.768: Photo of 7 firefighters in dress uniform in a line

A019.2.769: Photo of a building that has been razed by a fire

A019.2.770: Photo of truck 3 in action with skylift basket extended

A019.2.771: Photo of aerial basket spraying water onto a burning building

A019.2.772: Photo of truck 3 in action with skylift basket extended spraying water onto a burning building

A019.2.773: Photo of Salvation Army fire

A019.2.774: Photo of truck 3

A019.2.775: Photo of truck 3

A019.2.776: Photo of truck 3

A019.2.777: Photo of truck 3

A019.2.778: Photo of truck 3

A019.2.779: Photo of truck 3

A019.2.780: Photo of truck 3

A019.2.781: Photo of truck 3

A019.2.782: Photo of a building gutted by fire

A019.2.783: Photo of a man holding a toy firefighter helmet surrounded by firefighters in uniform inside a fire station

A019.2.784: Photo of house with no external walls due to damage

A019.2.785: Photo of Mil Clarch, Casey Vermoeri, and Wes Elliott in front of a fire truck.

- A019.2.786: Photo of 5 firemen posed with a cake in July 1961. Ray Hobbs second from left.
- A019.2.787: Photo of 3 men with Truck 10 in front of old Fire Station 2
- A019.2.788: Photo of truck 10 at a church fire by Clay Shaver
- A019.2.789: Photo by John Holden of 3 fire fighters spraying water on a large fire
- **A019.2.790:** Photo of 3 firefighters spraying a building at Olive and Ritson Rds.
- A019.2.791: Photo of fire fighters at a residential fire
- A019.2.792: Photo of a firefighter checking an oxygen tank
- A019.2.793: Photo of firefighters at a fire with the Emergency truck and another fire tuck.
- A019.2.794: Photo by John Holden of a church fire
- A019.2.795: Photo of multiple fire trucks and fire fighters at a church fire
- A019.2.796: Photo of Wallpaper City Fire
- A019.2.797: Photo of Wallpaper City Fire
- A019.2.798: Photo of Wallpaper City Fire
- A019.2.799: Photo of Wallpaper City Fire
- A019.2.800: Photo of firefighters and fire trucks battling a fire at the Mackie Warehouse at Bloor and Stevenson
- A019.2.801: Photo of old Fire Station 3
- A019.2.802: Photo of the aftermath of the Karn's Drug Fire
- **A019.2.803:** Photos glued to paper. Top right S. Hoard giving a training session at Fire Hall 3. Left Mechanic M. Terry working on #10 pumper. Bottom right Dale Freitag answering a call in the OFD Alarm Room
- A019.2.804: Photo of a fire extinguisher demonstration
- A019.2.805: Proof of a firefighter in dress uniform
- A019.2.806: Photo of grandstand fire
- A019.2.807: Photo of building on fire at Queen and Division Streets.
- **A019.2.808:** Photo of young girl in turn out gear on a fire truck
- A019.2.809: Photo of a church fire by Clay Shaver
- A019.2.810: Photo of a church fire by Clay Shaver
- A019.2.811: Photo of a building on fire
- A019.2.812: Photo of firefighters in dress uniform and others in suits in front of a red curtain and a Canadian flag

A019.2.813: Photo of ice formed from the hoses while fighting a fire

A019.2.814: Photo of People's Clothing fire by Clay Shaver

A019.2.815: Photo of People's Clothing fire by Clay Shaver

A019.2.816: Photo of hose wagon

A019.2.817: Photo of man on the phone with a window looking out at a fire truck in the bay of the fire station

A019.2.818: Proof of a fire fighter and 2 children posing on Whitby Twp. truck 2 and 2 firefighters with 2 children in front of a sign about Muscular Dystrophy

A019.2.819: Proof of a firefighter and 3 men in front of a fire truck

A019.2.820: Photo of 8 men posed in front of a fire truck at old OFD HQ

A019.2.821: Proofs of negatives including trucks, buildings and people.

A019.2.822: Photo of men in suits around a microphone taken by Gilbert A. Milne & Co.

A019.2.823: Photo of hose wagon

A019.2.824: Proofs of firefighters in dress uniform

A019.2.825: Photo of Annie Baxter putting on turnout boots with the assistance of Chief Hooper

A019.2.826: Photo of people looking at something across the street from them

A019.2.827: Photo of the Salvation Army fire

A019.2.828: Photo of the Salvation Army fire

A019.2.829: Photo of the Salvation Army fire

A019.2.830: Photo of the Salvation Army fire

A019.2.831: Photo of the Salvation Army fire

A019.2.832: Photo of the Salvation Army fire

A019.2.833: Photo of Platoon Chief Chasczewski

A019.2.834: Proofs of 3 children sitting on a bed

A019.2.835: Photo of a large amount of people around a pipe (?)

A019.2.836: Proofs of a building following a fire and a firefighter investigating

A019.2.837: Photo of a firefighter in dress uniform

A019.2.838: Photo of a firefighter using a hose to battle a fire

A019.2.839: Photo of 7 fire fighters in dress uniform

A019.2.840: Photo of a fire fighter looking at an ornament on a holiday tree reading "NOMA" with a triangle made out of triangles on it. Photo is by Starsky & Hutch

A019.2.841: Photo of two firefighters rappelling off a roof

A019.2.842: Photo of people gathered on a beach and a pier

A019.2.843: Photo of a firefighter using a hose to battle a fire

A019.2.844: Photo of firefighters at a house following a fire

A019.2.845: Photo of the Oshawa Arena Fire

A019.2.846: Photo of skating event

A019.2.847: Photo of Chief Hooper with a child on the fire pole

A019.2.848: Photo of firefighters following a residential fire at Nassau St. by F. Buller

A019.2.849: Photo of Harry Hurter, Frank Faubert and Louis Boudreaux in dress uniforms (OFD and OPD) in 1924.

A019.2.850: Photo of a firefighters' training session on November 18, 1957

A019.2.851: Photo of a woman on the phone on November 18, 1957

A019.2.852: Photo of a building following a fire

A019.2.853: Photo of a firefighter in dress uniform at a desk. Hickey photographed at desk.

A019.2.854: Photo of a training session with a hose on October 2, 1957

A019.2.855: Photo of a firefighters' training session on November 18, 1957

A019.2.856: Photo of flooding

A019.2.857: Photo of a young girl and Chief Hooper in Fire Station 3 on October 26th, 1992

A019.2.858: Photo of Chief Hooper with a young boy on a fire truck wearing a firefighter's helmet and boots

A019.2.859: Photo of Oshawa Fire Department Hockey Team on the ice after winning a game

A019.2.860: Photo of a young boy wearing fire chief's hat sitting at Chief Hooper's desk

A019.2.861: Photo of hose wagon

A019.2.862: Photo of Fashion Village fire

A019.2.863: Photo of a young boy wearing fire chief's hat sitting at Chief Hooper's desk

A019.2.864: Photo of a firefighter walking away from a hose in full turnout gear on May 19, 1993

A019.2.865: Photo of Chief Hooper with a child on the fire pole

A019.2.866: Photo of 5 firefighters in front of a fire truck in the bay of Fire Station 3 in dress uniform at the opening of Fire Station 3

A019.2.867: Photo of 2 firefighters sitting in front of a fire at 135 Bruce St. in full turnout gear.

A019.2.868: Photo of the Firefighter Association Conference in Oshawa at the Holiday Inn. Chief Hooper pictured at table, third from right. Mayor Pilkey pictured at table, second from right.

A019.2.869: Photo of 15 fire fighters posed in front of a fire truck at the old Headquarters. Ray Hobbs back row, fourth from left.

A019.2.870: Photo of a shell of a building following a fire

A019.2.871: Photo of a residential fire

A019.2.872: Photo of the Fashion Village fire

A019.2.873: Photo of Mackie Warehouse at Bloor and Stevenson on fire.

A019.2.874: Photo of four firefighters by the old Headquarters. Bill Cullen and Bill Logeman.

A019.2.875: Photo of Mil Clarch, Casey Vermoeri, and Wes Elliott in front of a fire truck.

A019.2.876: Professional photo of men in suits. One man is in dress uniform. There is a sign reading "FIRE-1" in the bottom left corner.

A019.2.877: Photo of a training exercise on CPR

A019.2.878: Photo of 4 men with Chief Hooper handing the middle man a hat. Man on right is Platoon Chief Chasczewski.

A019.2.879: Photo of Chief Hooper, 2 men in suits, a woman holding flowers, and Platoon Chief Chasczewski posing for a photo.

A019.2.880: Photo of a firefighter at a podium speaking to a group of men and women

A019.2.881: Photo of a church fire by John Holden

A019.2.882: Photo of the Fashion Village fire

A019.2.883: Photo of a man teaching in front of a chalk board on combustible gases.

A019.2.884: Photo of Chief Hooper next to a firefighter in dress uniform shaking hands with a man in a suit in front of a red curtain and a Canadian flag.

A019.2.885: Photo of Truck 3

A019.2.886: Photo of Truck 3

A019.2.887: Photo of Truck 3

A019.2.888: Photo of Truck 3

A019.2.889: Photo of Truck 3

A019.2.890: Photo of Truck 3

A019.2.891: Photo of Truck 3

A019.2.892: Photo of Truck 3

A019.2.893: Photo of E. Jefferies in uniform with shoulder insignia reading `Canadian Fire Fighters Great Britain" and wearing a hat with the Oshawa Fire Fighters cap badge on it.

A019.2.894: Photo from bottom of an aerial ladder looking up towards the top which is extended beside a church spire

A019.2.895: Photo of firefighters putting on oxygen tanks over top of asbestos suits on May 17, 1999

A019.2.896: Photo of firefighter in dress uniform. Pictured is Ron Templar.

A019.2.897: Photo of a barn fire on April 15, 1986.

A019.2.898: Photo of a firefighter in dress uniform.

A019.2.899: Photo of Chief Hooper, a firefighter, and another man in front of a red curtain and a Canadian flag

A019.2.900: Photo of Truck 3 at Paul Dwyer Catholic High School for Career Day in November 1991. Fire fighters are in the aerial basket with turnout gear on. The truck is parked on a field with the school in the background and students in uniform gathered around the truck.

A019.2.901: Scrapbook page of various images from 94 Bruce Street

A019.2.902: Scrapbook page with photo of downtown Oshawa from a rooftop

A019.2.903: Scrapbook page of various images related to the fire at Tommy and Ricks

A019.2.904: Scrapbook page of various images related to the fire at Tommy and Ricks

A019.2.905: Scrapbook page of various images related to the fire at Tommy and Ricks

A019.2.906: Scrapbook page of various images related to the fire at Tommy and Ricks

A019.2.907: Scrapbook page of various images related to the fire at Tommy and Ricks

A019.2.908: Scrapbook page of various images related to the fire at Tommy and Ricks

A019.2.909: Scrapbook page of various images related to the fire at Tommy and Ricks

A019.2.910: Scrapbook page of various images related to the fire at Tommy and Ricks

A019.2.911: Proofs of fire fighters using a hose and of a training session for firefighters.

A019.2.912: Photo of OFD Truck 10 (Rescue Truck) launching a boat

A019.2.913: Photo of two firemen in a boat

A019.2.914: Photo of two firemen in a boat

A019.2.915: Photo of a fire man mooring a boat

A019.2.916: Photo of OFD Truck 10 (Rescue Truck) loading a boat

A019.2.917: Photo of Palmer Knight.

A019.2.918: Proofs of Platoon Chief Chasczewski in dress uniform.

A019.2.919: Proofs of Platoon Chief Chasczewski in dress uniform.

A019.2.920: Photo of Platoon Chief Chasczewski in dress uniform.

A019.2.921: Photo of Platoon Chief Chasczewski in dress uniform.

A019.2.922: Photo of Chief Hooper holding a bike next to a child posed on a fire truck wearing a firefighter's helmet.

A019.2.923: Photo of Palmer Knight.

A019.2.924: Photo of Palmer Knight.

A019.2.925: Photo of Palmer Knight.

A019.2.926: Photo of Palmer Knight.

A019.2.927: Photo of Palmer Knight.

A019.2.928: Photo of Palmer Knight.

A019.2.929: Photo of Palmer Knight.

A019.2.930: Photo of Palmer Knight.

A019.2.931: Photo of Palmer Knight.

A019.2.932: Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver A019.2.933: Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver A019.2.934: Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver **A019.2.935:** Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver A019.2.936: Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver **A019.2.937:** Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver **A019.2.938:** Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver A019.2.939: Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver A019.2.940: Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver **A019.2.941:** Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver **A019.2.942:** Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver A019.2.943: Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver A019.2.944: Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver A019.2.945: Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver **A019.2.946:** Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver A019.2.947: Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver **A019.2.948:** Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver A019.2.949: Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver

A019.2.950: Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver

A019.2.951: Photo of the People's Clothing Fire by Clay Shaver

A019.2.952: Proofs of Fire Station 1

A019.2.966: Photo of Oshawa Fire and Police Departments (photocopy). Chief Wes Elliot in middle row, fourth from right. Ray Hobbs in middle row, third from right.

A019.2.967: Panoramic photo of the 27th annual convention of the Dominion Association of Fire Chiefs in Brockville, ON. Has "Chief Elliott" written on the back.

A019.2.968: Panoramic photo of the Annual Fire Fighters Convention in Oshawa. Took place June 17-19, 1931. *Fire damage

A019.2.969: Panoramic photo of the 17th Convention for the Provincial Federation of Ontario Fire Fighters in Kingston, ON June 9-11, 1937

A019.2.970: Advertisement for the Oshawa Fire Fighter Association's 64th Annual Ball on September 21, 1974.

A019.2.971: Photo of Oshawa Fire Department 1922. Chief Cameron standing in the middle with a white hat on.

A019.2.972: Photo of Oshawa Fire Department 1922. Chief Cameron on bottom row, fifth from left. Ray Hobbs on bottom row, first on left.

A019.2.973: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.974: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.975: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.976: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.977: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.978: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.979: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.980: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.981: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.982: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.983: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.984: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.985: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.986: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.987: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.988: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.989: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.990: Scrapbook page containing photos related to fires and OFD outreach activities

A019.2.991: Photo of 2 women (1 is wearing a firefighter helmet) and a firefighter in a McDonald's restaurant

A019.2.992: Photo of Oshawa Recreation Building on fire

A019.2.993: Photo of a dump truck on fire

A019.2.994: Oversized photo of view from top of aerial ladder looking down at fire truck and firefighter in dress uniform

A019.2.995: Stippling sketch of old fire hall and fire truck

A019.2.996: Oversized photo of church fire

A019.2.997: Oversized photo of fire fighters in dress uniform posed for professional photo. Two rows: First row has 8 men, second row has 12 men. P Knight front row, third from right. Ray Hobbs front row, fourth from left. Gary Hooper back row, fourth from left. Ron Templar back row, sixth from left.

A019.2.998: Oversized photo of a man in the back of an ambulance with 2 paramedics

A019.2.999: Oversized photo of a firefighter and a woman at desks

A019.2.1000: Oversized board displaying and naming personnel from the 1905 Oshawa Fire Department

A019.2.1001: 3 photos dry mounted onto a board with names written on the back.

Top Left photo: Gord Crawford, Willy Colborne, Gordon Young, Reg Martin

Top Right: Roger Frost, Udo Schlottke, Bob Hood, Doug Bradley, John Sorochan

Bottom: Joe Sobanski, Jack Foreman, Charlie Whalen, Jerry Orpwood, Ken Farrell, Larry Graham

A019.2.1003: Photo of old OFD Headquarters with all four bay doors open.

A019.2.1004: Photo of a house with no external walls due to damage.

A019.2.1005: Photo of seven men in firefighter uniforms posed together. Four names listed milt Oster.

A019.2.1006: Photograph of Captain Bill Aillings and daughter

A019.2.1007: Photograph of Captain for a day

A019.2.1008: Photograph of Mutual Aid Foam Demo 1973.

A019.2.1009: One strip of negative photographs of new recruits January 1990.

A019.2.1010: Scanned photograph of group, taken in Memorial Park, Simcoe & John. Names written on back: Tom England, Aubrey Hale, Harold ?, Geo Hawes, ? Spencer, Frank Faubert, Alex Alexander, Geo McCammond, Geo Perry, Bill Goodwin, Sgt Matt Bowmam, Tom Mitchel, Norm McGee, Dune Foreman, Geo Parson, OD Friend (police chief), Joe Wright.

A019.2.1011: Photograph unknown staff

A019.2.1012: Photograph unknown staff

A019.2.1013: Photograph of Hickey sitting at a desk.

A019.2.1014: Photograph of Hickey sitting at a desk.

A019.2.1015: Photograph unknown staff

A019.2.1016: Photo of a Pump Drill at Oshawa Fire Department Headquarters.

A019.2.1017: Oshawa Fire Department Staff Composite C. 1905

A019.2.1022: Phototype for the printing of an image in a newspaper. Image on metal; man holding an object perhaps an extinguishing agent.

A019.2.1023: Phototype for printing images in newspaper. Photo on metal; pumping machine for fire department needs.

A019.2.1024: Photograph of a fire at a vacuum store.

A019.2.1025: Photograph of a fire at a vacuum store.

A019.2.1026: Photograph of a fire at a vacuum store.

A019.2.1027: Photograph of a fire at a vacuum store.

A019.2.1028: Photograph of a fire at a vacuum store.

A019.2.1029: Photograph of a fire at a vacuum store.

A019.2.1030: Photograph of a fire at a vacuum store.

A019.2.1031: Photograph of a fire at a vacuum store.

A019.2.1032: Black and white photograph of a firetruck ladder extended and a hose spraying water.

A019.2.1033: Oversize photograph of two men grappling down a cliff side.

A019.2.1034: Oversize photograph of firefighters battling a fire at a building.

A019.2.1035: Group photograph of firefighters at the Ontario Firemen's Association Conference in Oshawa (August 1922). Same as A019.2.212.

A019.2.1036: Group photograph of the Oshawa Fire Department, 1922. Chief Cameron on bottom row, fifth from left. Ray Hobbs on bottom row, first on left.

A019.2.1037: Photograph copy of the 1975 fire at the Genosha Hotel.

A019.2.1038: Photograph copy of a church fire, June 24/1966.

A019.2.1039: Photograph copy of seven firefighters in a line.

A019.2.1040: Photograph copy of silhouettes of three firefighters.

A019.2.1041: Photograph copy of a firetruck in a parade.

A019.2.1042: Photograph copy of firefighters battling a fire.

A019.2.1043: ?

A019.2.1044: Photograph copy of firefighters with names written above heads.

A019.2.1045: Photograph copy of firefighters in uniform.

A019.2.1046: Photograph copy of firefighters fighting a fire.

A019.2.1047: Photograph copy of firefighters posing in a group.

A019.2.1048: Photograph copy of firefighters fighting a house fire.

A019.2.1052: G. W. V. A (Great War Veterans Association) Santa Claus float.

A019.2.1053: Photograph unknown staff

A019.2.1054: Photograph unknown staff

A019.2.1055: Photograph unknown staff

A019.2.1056: Photograph unknown staff

A019.2.1115: Photograph on metal of a fire station.

A019.2.1116: Photograph of a fire at Adelaide St. E. Jan 29.

A019.2.1166: Photograph of H.Q. Alarm Room 1991.

A019.2.1181: Photograph of Milt Wilson, Chief for a day.

A019.2.1182: Photograph of Milt Wilson, Chief for a day.

A019.2.1183: Photograph of Milt Wilson, Chief for a day.

A019.2.1184: Photograph of Milt Wilson, Chief for a day.

A019.2.1242: Scanned photograph 1920s fire fighters. Chief Angus Cameron pictured.

A019.2.1243: Photograph postcard of a horse-drawn fire engine.

A019.2.1248: Photograph of three men, two are wearing uniforms. Standing in front of a Canadian flag.

A019.2.1256: Photograph of an unknown meeting.

A019.2.1259: Photograph portrait of Ron Templar.

A019.2.1260: Photograph portrait of unknown staff.

A019.2.1261: Photograph portrait of unknown staff.

A019.2.1262: Photograph portrait of last name Knight.

A019.2.1263: Photograph portrait of unknown staff.

A019.2.1264: Photograph portrait of unknown staff.

A019.2.1265: Photograph portrait of unknown staff.

A019.2.1266: Photograph portrait of unknown staff.

A019.2.1267: Photograph portrait of unknown staff.

A019.2.1281: Photographs of B. Barnoski.

A019.2.1282: Photographs of Bob Bath.

A019.2.1289: Photographs of Roy Bryan.

A019.2.1290: Four photographs of last name Bution.

A019.2.1291: Photograph and one negative of last name Buzminski.

A019.2.1294: Photographs of Derek Clark.

A019.2.1296: Four photographs and one negative of last name Colbourne.

A019.2.1299: Two photographs and one negative of Larry Craggs.

A019.2.1302: Photographs of Neil Crouter.

A019.2.1306: Photographs of last name Fari.

A019.2.1312: Two photographs and one negative of Joe Gadi or Gatti.

A019.2.1313: Four photographs and two negatives of J.P. or Joe or J. Gargemi.

A019.2.1317: Three photographs and one negative of Larry Graham.

A019.2.1320: Two photographs of last name Griffin.

A019.2.1322: Two photographs of W. B. Hamilton.

A019.2.1324: Two photographs and one negative of last name Henderson.

A019.2.1325: Two photographs of Joe Hentig.

A019.2.1329: Two photographs of Stan Hoard.

A019.2.1330: Photograph of R. Hood.

A019.2.1333: Two photographs and one negative of D. Hubble.

A019.2.1334: Two photographs of Teri Irvine.

A019.2.1335: Four photographs of last name Jeffs.

A019.2.1338: Two photographs and one negative of R. Keenan.

A019.2.1340: Two photographs and one negative of Keith Knox.

A019.2.1341: Two photographs of last name Knight.

A019.2.1344: Four photographs of last name Leslie.

A019.2.1346: Two photographs of R. Little.

A019.2.1347: Two photographs and one negative of Sonny Little.

A019.2.1357: Two photographs of Gary Marshall.

A019.2.1359: Three photographs and one negative of D. Meehan.

A019.2.1360: Three photographs of last name Merringer.

A019.2.1361: Photograph of Paul McCorent.

A019.2.1362: Photograph of Tony McCraw.

A019.2.1363: Three photographs and two negatives of Captain McIntyre.

A019.2.1364: Two photographs of Ken McKinnon.

A019.2.1365: Photograph of Z. Meringer.

A019.2.1367: Three photographs and one negative of M. or N. Mroczeck or Miraczeck.

A019.2.1369: Two photographs of Rick Newman.

A019.2.1372: Photograph of last name Preitag.

A019.2.1373: Two photographs of Norm Reck.

A019.2.1375: Two photographs of Bowler Rick.

A019.2.1379: Photograph of George Sebris.

A019.2.1380: Two photographs and one negative of Brian Shaw.

A019.2.1382: Two photographs and one negative of Tery Shochko.

A019.2.1386: Photograph of E. Smith.

A019.2.1390: Two photographs and one negative Dave Spencer.

A019.2.1393: Photograph of Jerry Stec.

A019.2.1394: Two photographs of Tim Stewart.

A019.2.1395: Two photographs and two negatives of R. Templar.

A019.2.1399: Photograph of Bill Tweetie.

A019.2.1406: Photograph of Chester Waurzyniak.

A019.2.1408: Two photographs of Dave Wendor.

- A019.2.1409: Two photographs and one negative of Ron Whitbread.
- A019.2.1410: One photograph and one negative of Stan Wilson.
- A019.2.1411: One photograph and one negative of Captain W. J. Wilson.
- A019.2.1412: Four photographs and one negative of V. Wood.
- A019.2.1414: Two photographs of Gord Young.

Newspapers

- A019.2.953: Newspapers related to the OFD from the 1860s.
- **A019.2.954:** Newspapers related to the OFD from the 1870s.
- **A019.2.955:** Newspapers related to the OFD from the 1890s.
- **A019.2.956:** Newspapers related to the OFD from the 1900s.
- **A019.2.957:** Newspapers related to the OFD from the 1920s.
- A019.2.958: Newspapers related to the OFD from the 1940s.
- **A019.2.959:** Newspapers related to the OFD from the 1950s. Oshawa Arena Fire newspapers have been <u>scanned</u>.
- A019.2.960: Newspapers related to the OFD from the 1960s.
- **A019.2.961:** Newspapers related to the OFD from the 1970s.
- **A019.2.962:** Newspapers related to the OFD from the 1980s.
- A019.2.963: Newspapers related to the OFD from 1990-1993.
- A019.2.964: Newspapers related to the OFD from 1994-1999.
- A019.2.965: Miscellaneous newspapers related to the OFD (unknown years).
- A019.2.1049: Newspaper clipping of paramedics on scene of a car crash.
- A019.2.1050: Newspaper clipping of firefighters and paramedics on scene of a car crash.

A019.2.1051: Newspaper clippings of fire safety at schools, "Home fire kills five in Brechin", and a fire hazard sheet of common fire hazards in the home.

Files

Annual Reports

Various annual reports and pages from annual reports

OFD Personnel Records and Dept. Histories

Various documents related to personnel, and the history of the Oshawa Fire Department as told by the Department.

By-Laws

By-Laws from Oshawa related to the creation and continued operation of the OFD as well as fire regulations.

A019.2.1019: Municipal fire Department Code – Canada 1961

Provincial Legislation

A019.2.1020: The Minimum Wage Act, 1937

Awards

Various awards for Fire Prevention Week activities.

Publications and Releases

Various publications

Programmes

A019.2.17: Retirement party program for the Retirement of Fire Chief Gary J. Hooper ("Hoops"). Caricature of "Hoops" on the front with "Hoops Retirement 1957~1995" printed below. The inside includes Chief Hooper's history with the Department, interests, family, and the program for the night.

A folder containing various publications and releases about fires, the Oshawa Fire Department and more.

Correspondence

Various letters to and from the Oshawa Fire Department or its personnel as well as correspondence surrounding fire response by other Fire Departments in the Greater Toronto Area (GTA)

Fire Investigations

Files related to several arson investigations completed by the Oshawa Fire Department, Ontario Fire Marshall's Office, and police forces.

Documents A019.2.1018: The Fire Pickets – notebook 1957

Ephemera

A019.2.1021: two coins celebrating 150 years of the Oshawa Fire Department